# PAUL D. GADER

# University of Florida Research Foundation Professor Dean's Harris Professor IEEE Fellow

pgader@cise.ufl.edu

## **EDUCATION**

**Ph.D. in Applied Mathematics**, University of Florida, August 1986. Dissertation: Image Algebra Techniques for Parallel Computation of Discrete Fourier and General Linear Transforms

M.S. in Mathematics, University of Florida, May 1983.

B.S. in Mathematics, University of Central Florida, August 1981, magna cum laude.

# **POSITIONS HELD**

08/15-Present	<b>Visiting Researcher</b> , Computer Science University of California, Santa Barbara
2003-Present	<b>Professor</b> of Computer and Information Science and Engineering University of Florida.
05/12 - 05/15	<b>Chair and Professor</b> of Computer and Information Science and Engineering University of Florida
2001-2003	Associate Professor of Computer and Information Science and Engineering University of Florida.
2001	<b>Professor</b> of Computer Engineering and Computer Science, University of Missouri – Columbia
1997-2001	Associate Professor of Computer Engineering and Computer Science, University of Missouri-Columbia.
1991-1997	Assistant Professor of Computer Engineering and Computer Science, (formerly Electrical and Computer Engineering), University of Missouri-Columbia.
1994	Summer Research Fellow, Image Processing Laboratory, Eglin AFB FL.
1991-1997	Consultant, Environmental Research Institute of Michigan (ERIM).
1989-1991	Section Head and Research Engineer, Image and Pattern Analysis Section, ERIM.
1988	<b>Summer Research Fellow</b> , Institute for Mathematics and Its Applications, Summer Program on Signal Processing, University of Minnesota.
1987-1988	Assistant Professor of Mathematics, University of Wisconsin-Oshkosh.
1986-1988	Senior Research Scientist, Machine Vision Technology Section, Honeywell Systems and Research Center, MN.
1986-1988	Honorary Fellow, Department of Mathematics, University of Wisconsin-Madison.

1986	Visiting Assistant Professor of Mathematics, University of Wisconsin-Oshkosh.

- 1984-1986Graduate Research Assistant, Computer and Information Science Department,<br/>University of Florida.
- 1984 **Summer Research Fellow**, Image Processing Laboratory, Eglin AFB, FL.
- 1981-1984 **Graduate Teaching Assistant**, Department of Mathematics, University of Florida.

# **Table of Contents**

PUBLICATIONS	.4
REFEREED JOURNAL ARTICLES	. 4
JOURNAL COMMENTS	11
BOOK CHAPTERS	11
CONFERENCE PAPERS	12
CONFERENCE PRESENTATIONS	28
FUNDED RESEARCH	30
Principal Investigator at the University of Florida	30
Co-Investigator at the University of Florida	31
University of Missouri	32
TEACHING	34
Ph.D. Dissertations Supervised (18)	34
M.S. Theses Supervised (13)	36
Currently Ph.D. students at the University of Florida	37
Post-Doctoral Associates Supervised	37
COURSES TAUGHT AT THE UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI	38
COURSES TAUGHT / DEVELOPED AT THE UNIVERSITY OF FLORIDA	38
National / International SERVICE	39

## **PUBLICATIONS**

#### **REFEREED JOURNAL ARTICLES**

(99 published/accepted)

(J1) R. Heylen, P. Scheunders, P. D. Gader, and A. Rangarajan, "Nonlinear unmixing by using different metrics in a linear unmixing chain", *IEEE-JSTARS*, *Journal of Selected Topics in Applied Earth Observations and Remote Sensing*, vol.8, no.6, pp.2655-2664, June 2015, doi: 10.1109/JSTARS.2014.2375342.

(J2) S. Yuksel, J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "Multiple Instance Hidden Markov Models with Applications to Landmine Detection", IEEE Transactions Geoscience and Remote Sensing, (accepted for publication)

(J3) T. Glenn, A. Zare, P. D. Gader, "Bayesian Fuzzy Clustering," *IEEE Transactions on Fuzzy Systems*, vol.PP, no.99, pp.1,1 doi: 10.1109/TFUZZ.2014.2370676 (accepted for publication)

(J4) R. Close; P. D. Gader; J. Wilson, "Hyperspectral unmixing using macroscopic and microscopic mixture models", J. Appl. Remote Sens. 8 (1), 083642 (April 29, 2014); doi: 10.1117/1.JRS.8.08364

(J5) R. Heylen, M. Parente, **P.D. Gader**, "A Review of Nonlinear Hyperspectral Unmixing Methods," *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Applied Earth Observations and Remote Sensing*, vol.7, no. 6, Article #2320576, June 2014.

(J6) Wing-Kin Ma, J.M. Bioucas-Dias, J. Chanussot, **P.D. Gader**, "Signal and Image Processing in Hyperspectral Remote Sensing [From the Guest Editors]," IEEE *Signal Processing Magazine*, vol.31, no. 1, pp. 22-23, January 2014.

(J7) Xuping Zhang, J.Bolton, P. D. Gader, "A New Learning Method for Continuous Hidden Markov Models for Subsurface Landmine Detection in Ground Penetrating Radar,", *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Applied Earth Observations and Remote Sensing*, vol.7, no.3, pp.813:819, March 2014

(J8) Xiaoxiao Du, A. Zare, P.D. Gader, D. Dranishnikov, "Spatial and Spectral Unmixing Using the Beta Compositional Model," *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Applied Earth Observations and Remote Sensing*, vol. 7, no. 6, June 2014

(J9) Rob Heylen and P. D. Gader, "Nonlinear Spectral Unmixing With a Linear Mixture of Intimate Mixtures Model,", *IEEE Geoscience & Remote Sensing Letters*, vol. 7, no. 11, pp:1195-1199, July 2014.

(J10) A. Zare, J. Bolton, J. Chanussot, P.D. Gader, "Foreword to the Special Issue on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing," *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Applied Earth Observations and Remote Sensing*, vol. 7, no. 6, pp. 1841-1843, June 2014.

(J11) Ma, W.-K.; Bioucas-Dias, J.M.; Tsung-Han Chan; Gillis, N.; P. D. Gader, P.; Plaza, A.J.; Ambikapathi, A.; Chong-Yung Chi, "A Signal Processing Perspective on Hyperspectral Unmixing: Insights from Remote Sensing," IEEE Signal Processing Magazine, vol.31, no.1, pp.67,81, Jan. 2014

(J12) P.D. Gader, A. Zare, J. Bolton, J. Chanussot, "WHISPERS 2013: 5<sup>th</sup> Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing ? Evolution in Remote Sensing [Conference Reports]," *IEEE Geoscience & Remote Sensing Magazine*, vol. 1, no.4, pp. 50-53, December 2013.

(J13) Alina Zare, **P. D. Gader**, O. Bchir, and H., "Piece-wise Convex Multiple Model Endmember Detection and Spectral Unmixing", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, vol.. 51, no. 5, pp. 2853 - 2862, July, 2013.

(J14) Alina Zare, **P. D. Gader**, G. Casella, "Sampling Piece-wise Convex Unmixing and Endmember Extraction", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, vol.51, no. 3, 2013, pp. 1655-1665, March, 2013.

(J15) Achmed Abdallah, H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, "Adaptive Local Fusion with Fuzzy Integrals", *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, vol. 20, no. 5, pp. 849-864, Oct. 2012.

(J16) J.M. Bioucas, A. Plaza, N. Dobigeon, M. Parente, Qian Du, P. D. Gader, J. Chanussot, "Hyperspectral Unmixing Overview: Geometrical, Statistical, and Sparse Regression-Based Approaches," *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Applied Earth Observations and Remote Sensing*, vol. 5, no. 2, pp. 354-379, April 2012.

(J17) A. Zare, P. D. Gader, K. S. Gurumoorthy, "Directly Measuring Material Proportions Using Hyperspectral Compressive Sensing," *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, vol. 9, no. 3, pp. 323-327, May 2012.

(J18) S. Yuksel, J. Wilson, and P. D. Gader, "Twenty Years of Mixture of Experts", *IEEE Transactions on Neural Networks and Learning Systems*, vol. 23, no. 8, p.1177-1193, May, 2012.

(J19) Alina Zare, P. D. Gader, and K. S. Gurumoorthy, "Directly Measuring Material Proportions Using Hyperspectral Compressive Sensing", *Geoscience and Remote Sensing Letters*, vol.9, no.3, pp.323-327, May 2012

(J20) H. Frigui, L. Zhang, P. D. Gader, Joseph N. Wilson, K C Ho, and Andres Mendez-Vazquez "An Evaluation of Several Fusion Algorithms for Anti-tank Landmine Detection and Discrimination", *Information Fusion* Vol. 13, Issue 2, April 2012, Pages 161–174.

(J21) J. Bioucas-Dias, A. Plaza, N. Dobigeon, M. Parente, Q. Due, P. D. Gader, J. Chanussot, "Hyperspectral Unmixing Overview: Geometrical, Statistical, and Sparse Regression-Based Approaches", *IEEE Journal of Selected Topics in Applied Earth Observations and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 5, No. 2, pp: 354 – 379, April, 2012.

(J22) J. Bolton and P. D. Gader, "Application of Multiple Instance Learning for Hyperspectral Image Analysis", *Geoscience and Remote Sensing Letters*, Vol. 8, No. 5, Sept. 2011, pp. 889-893.

(J23) J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, Hichem Frigui, Pete Torrione, "Random Set Framework for Multiple Instance Learning", *Journal of Information Sciences*, Volume 181, Issue 11, 1 June 2011, Pages 2061-2070.

(J24) O. Missaoui, H. Frigui, and P. D. Gader, "Landmine Detection with Ground Penetrating Radar using Multi-Stream Discrete Hidden Markov Models", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Volume 49, Issue 6, June 2011, pp. 2080-2099

(J25) G. Heo, P. D. Gader, "Robust Kernel Discriminant Analysis using Fuzzy Memberships", *Pattern Recognition*, Volume 44, Issue 3, March 2011, Pages 716-723.

(J26) Alina Zare and P. D. Gader, "PCE: Piece-wise Convex Endmember Detection" *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 48, No. 6, June 2010, pp. 2620-2632.

(J27) H. Frigui, L. Zhang, P. D. Gader, "Context Dependent Multi-Sensor Fusion and its Application to Land Mine Detection", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 48, No. 6, June 2010, pp. 2528 – 2543.

(J28) G. Ramachandran, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, "GRANMA: Gradient Angle Model Algorithm on Wideband EMI data for Landmine Detection", *Geoscience and Remote Sensing Letters*, Vol. 7, No. 3, July 2010, pp. 535-539.

(J29) J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "Random Set Framework for Context-Based Classification with Hyperspectral Imagery", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 47, No. 11, Nov. 2009, Page(s): 3810-3821.

(J30) J. McElroy and **P. D. Gader**, "Generalized Encoding and Decoding Operators for Lattice Based Associative Memories" *IEEE Transactions on Neural Networks*, Vol. 20, No. 10, October 2009, Page(s): 1674-1679.

(J31) R. Mazhar, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, "Matching Pursuits Dissimilarity Measure for Shape-Based Comparison and Classification of High-dimensional Data", *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 17, No. 5, Oct. 2009, Page(s): 1175-1189.

(J32) G. Heo, P. D. Gader, and H. Frigui, "RKF-PCA: Robust kernel fuzzy PCA", *Neural Networks*, Vol. 22, No. 5-6, July 2009, Page(s): 642-650.

(J33) H. Frigui and P. D. Gader, "Detection and discrimination of land mines in ground-penetrating radar based on edge histogram descriptors and a Possibilistic K-Nearest Neighbor Classifier", *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Volume 17, Issue 9, March 2009, Page(s) 185-199.

(J34) J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, "Discrete Choquet Integral as a Distance Metric", *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems* Volume 16, Issue 4, Aug. 2008 Page(s):1107 - 1110.

(J35) Alina Zare and P. D. Gader, "Hyperspectral Band Selection and Endmember Detection Using Sparsity Promoting Priors", *IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Letters*, Vol. 5, No. 2, April 2008, pp. 256-261.

(J36) K. C. Ho, L. Carin, **P. D. Gader**, J. N. Wilson, "An Investigation of Using the Spectral Characteristics from Ground Penetrating Radar for Landmine/Clutter Discrimination", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 46, No. 4, April 2008, pp. 1177-1192.

(J37) Andres Mendez-Vazquez, P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, K. Chamberlin, "Minimum Classification Error Training for Choquet Integrals with Applications to Landmine Detection", *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 16, No. 1, Feb. 2008, pp. 225-239.

(J38) Alina Zare, J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, M. Schatten, "Vegetation Mapping for Landmine Detection Using Long-Wave Hyperspectral Imagery", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Volume 46, Issue 1, Jan. 2008, pp.:172 – 178.

(J39) J. N. Wilson, P. D. Gader, W.-H. Lee, H. Frigui, and K. C. Ho, "A Large-Scale Systematic Evaluation of Algorithms Using Ground Penetrating Radar for Landmine Detection and Discrimination", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 45, No. 8, pp. 2560-2573, August 2007.

(J40) Alina Zare and **P. D. Gader**, "Sparsity Promoting Iterated Endmember Detection in Hyperspectral Imagery", *IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Letters*, Vol.4, No. 3, pp. 446-451, July 2007.

(J41) R. Joe Stanley, K.C. Ho, **P.D.Gader**, J. N. Wilson, James Devaney, "Land Mine and Clutter Object Discrimination Using Wavelet and Time Domain Spatially Distributed Features from Metal Detector and Their Fusion with GPR Features for Hand-Held Units", *Circuits Systems and Signal Processing*, Vol. 26, No. 2, pp. 165-191, April 2007.

(J42) T. Wang, J. Keller, P. D. Gader, and O. Sjahputera, "Frequency Subband Processing and Feature Analysis of Forward-Looking Ground Penetrating Radar Signals for Land Mine Detection", *IEEE Trans Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Volume 45, Issue 3, pp. 718-729, March 2007.

(J43) W-H. Lee, **P. D. Gader**, J. N. Wilson, "Optimizing the Area under a Receiver Operating Characteristic Curve with Application to Landmine Detection", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, vol. 45, No. 2, pp. 389-398, Feb. 2007.

(J44) M. Popescu, P. D. Gader, and J. M. Keller, "Fuzzy Spatial Pattern Processing Using Linguistic Hidden Markov Models", *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 14, No. 1, pp. 81-92, Feb. 2006.

(J45) H. Frigui, K.C. Ho and P.D. Gader, "Real-time Land Mine Detection with Ground Penetrating Radar using Discriminative and Adaptive Hidden Markov Models" *EURASIP Journal on Applied Signal Processing*, Vol. 2005, No. 12, pp. 1867-1885, July 2005.

(J46) P. D. Gader, W-H Lee, J. N. Wilson, "Detecting Landmines with Ground Penetrating Radar using Feature-Based Rules Order Statistics, and Adaptive Whitening", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, vol. 42, No. 11, pp. 2522-2534, Nov. 2004.

(J47) T. Wang, J. M. Keller, P. D. Gader, A. K. Hocaoglu, "Phase Signatures in Acoustic-Seismic Landmine Detection", *Radio Science*, vol. 39, pp. RS4S02/1-13, July 2004.

(J48) K. C. Ho, L. M. Collins, L. G. Huettel, **P. D. Gader**, Discrimination Mode Processing for EMI and GPR sensors for Hand-Held Land Mine Detection, *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 42, No. 1, pp. 249-263, Jan. 2004.

(J49) Ali K. Hocaoglu and P. D. Gader, "Domain Learning Using Choquet Integral Based Morphological Shared Weight Neural Networks", *Journal of Image and Vision Computing, special issue on Computer Vision Beyond the Visible Spectrum*, Vol. 21, No. 1, pp. 663-673, July 2003.

(J50) Y. Zhao, P. D. Gader, P. Chen, Y. Zhang, "Training DHMMs of mine and clutter to minimize landmine detection errors", *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 41, No. 5, pp. 1016-1024, May 2003.

(J51) Jinhui Liu and P. D. Gader, "Neural Networks with Enhanced Outlier Rejection Ability for Off-Line Handwritten Word Recognition", *Pattern Recognition* Vol. 35, No. 10, pp. 2061-2071, October, 2002.

(J52) D. DeKrugger, J. Hodge, J. C. Bezdek, J. M. Keller, and P. D. Gader, "Detecting Mobile Land Targets in LADAR Imagery with Fuzzy Algorithms", *Journal of Intelligent and Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 10, No. 3-4, pp. 197-213, October 2002.

(J53) R. J. Stanley, **P. D. Gader**, D. Ho, "Feature and decision level sensor fusion of electromagnetic induction and ground penetrating radar sensors for landmine detection with hand-held units", *Information Fusion* 3(3):215-223, September 2002.

(J54) K. C. Ho and P. D. Gader, "A Linear Prediction Land Mine Detection Algorithm for Hand Held Ground Penetrating Radar", *IEEE Transactions on Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 40, No. 6, pp. 1374-1385, June, 2002.

(J55) Ali K. Hocaoglu, P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, and B. N. Nelson, "Anti-Personnel Land Mine Detection and Discrimination using Acoustic Data", *Journal of Subsurface Sensing Technologies and Applications*, Vol. 3, No. 2, pp. 75-93, April, 2002.

(J56) S. Auephanwirayakul, J. Keller, and P. D. Gader, "Generalized Choquet Fuzzy Integral Fusion", *Information Fusion*, Vol. 3, No. 1, pp. 69-85, March 2002.

(J57) N. Theera-Umpon and P. D. Gader, "System-Level Training of Neural Networks for Counting White Blood Cells", *IEEE Trans. Systems, Man, and Cybernetics*, Vol. 32, No. 1, pp. 48-54, February, 2002.

(J58) N. Theera-Umpon, E. R. Dougherty, and P. D. Gader, Non-Homothetic Granulometric Mixing Theory, *Pattern Recognition*, Vol. 34, No. 12, pp.2547-2560, December 2001.

(J59) B. Verma, P. D. Gader and W. Chen, "Fusion of Multiple Handwritten Word Recognition Techniques", *Pattern Recognition Letters*, Vol. 22, No. 9, pp. 991-998, July 2001.

(J60) P. D. Gader, M. Mystkowski, Y. Zhao "Landmine Detection with Ground Penetrating Radar using Hidden Markov Models," *IEEE Trans. Geoscience and Remote Sensing*, Vol. 39, No. 6, pp. 1231-1244, June 2001.

(J61) P. D. Gader, James. M. Keller, Bruce N. Nelson, "Recognition Technology for the Detection of Buried Land Mines," *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 9, No. 1, pp. 31-43, February 2001.

(J62) P. D. Gader, B. Nelson, H. Frigui, G. Vaillette, J. Keller, "Fuzzy Logic Detection of Landmines with Ground Penetrating Radar," *Signal Processing, Special Issue on Fuzzy Logic in Signal Processing (Invited Paper)*, Vol. 80, No. 6, pp. 1069-1084, June 2000.

(J63) P. D. Gader, M. Khabou, and A. Koldobsky, "Morphological Regularization Neural Networks," *Pattern Recognition, Special Issue on Mathematical Morphology and Its Application*, Vol. 33, No. 6, pp. 935-945, June 2000.

(J64) M. Khabou, P. D. Gader, and J. M. Keller, "LADAR Target Detection Using Morphological Shared-Weight Neural Networks", *Machine Vision and Applications*, Vol. 11 No. 6, pp. 300-305, May 2000.

(J65) N. Theera-Umpon and P. D. Gader, "Counting White Blood Cells Using Morphological Granulometries, *Journal of Electronic Imaging*, Vol. 9, No. 2, pp. 170-177, April 2000.

(J66) M. Mohamed and P. D. Gader, "Generalized Hidden Markov Models Part I: Theoretical Frameworks," *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 8, No. 1, pp. 67-81, February 2000.

(J67) M. Mohamed and P. D. Gader, "Generalized Hidden Markov Models Part II: Applications to Handwritten Word Recognition," *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 8, No. 1, pp. 82-95, February 2000.

(J68) M. Khabou and P. D. Gader, "Automatic Target Detection using Entropy-Optimized Shared Weight Neural Networks," *IEEE Trans. Neural Networks*, Vol. 11, No. 1, pp. 186-194, January 2000.

(J69) M. Popescu, P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, C. Klein, J. Stanley, and C. Caldwell, "Automatic Karyotyping of Metaphase Cells with Overlapping Chromosomes," *Computers in Biology and Medicine*, Vol. 29, No. 1, pp. 61-82, March 1999.

(J70) M. Khabou, P. D. Gader, H. Shi, "Entropy Optimized Morphological Shared-Weight Neural Networks," *Optical Engineering*, Vol. 38, No. 2, pp. 263-273, Feb. 1999.

(J71) W. Chen, P. D. Gader, H. Shi, "Lexicon Driven Handwritten Word Recognition Using Optimal Linear Combinations of Order Statistics," *IEEE Trans. Pattern Analysis and Machine Intelligence*, Vol. 21, No. 1, pp.77-83, Jan. 1999.

(J72) R. Stanley, J. Keller, P. D. Gader, C. Caldwell," Homologue Matching Applications: Recognition of Overlapped Chromosomes," *Pattern Analysis and Applications*, Vol. 1, No. 4, pp. 206-217, 1998.

(J73) R. Stanley, J. Keller, P. D. Gader, C. Caldwell, "Data Driven Homologue Matching for Chromosome Identification," *IEEE Trans Medical Imaging*, Vol. 17, No. 3, pp. 451-463, June 1998.

(J74) H. Shi, P. D. Gader, and W. Chen, "Fuzzy Integral Filters: Properties and Parallel Implementations," *Journal of Real-Time Imaging*, Vol. 4, No. 2, pp. 233-241, April 1998.

(J75) H. Shi, P. D. Gader, and H. Li, "Parallel Mesh Algorithms for Grid Graph Shortest Paths with Application to Separation of Touching Chromosomes," *Journal of Supercomputing; Special Issue on High-Performance Computing and Applications in Computer Graphics, Image Processing and Computer Vision*, Vol. 12, pp. 69-83, 1998.

(J76) J. Chiang and P. D. Gader, "Hybrid Fuzzy-Neural Systems in Handwritten Word Recognition," *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 5, No. 4, pp. 497-510, Nov. 1997.

(J77) Y. Won, P. D. Gader, and P. C. Coffield, "Shared-Weight Neural Networks based on Mathematical Morphology with Applications to Automatic Target Recognition," *IEEE Trans. Neural Networks*, Vol. 8, No. 5, pp. 1195-1204, Sept. 1997.

(J78) P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, R. Krishnapuram, J.H. Chiang, and M. Mohamed, "Neural and Fuzzy Methods in Handwriting Recognition," *IEEE Computer*, Vol. 30, No. 2, pp. 79-86, Feb. 1997.

(J79) P. D. Gader, Magdi Mohamed, and Jung-Hsien Chiang, "Handwritten Word Recognition with Character and Inter-Character Neural Networks," *IEEE Trans. Sys. Man Cybernetics*, Vol. 27, No. 1, pp. 158-165, Feb. 1997.

(J80) Jung-Hsien Chiang and P. D. Gader, Recognition of Handprinted Numerals in VISA® Card Application Forms," *Machine Vision and Applications*, Vol. 10, No. 3, pp. 144-149, Sept. 1997.

(J81) P. D. Gader, and M.A. Khabou, "Automated Feature Generation for Handwritten Digit Recognition," *IEEE Trans. Pattern Analysis and Machine Intelligence*, Vol. 18, No. 12, pp. 1256-1262, Dec. 1996.

(J82) P. D. Gader, M. Mohamed, and J. Keller, "Fusion of Handwritten Word Classifiers," *Pattern Recognition Letters*, Special Issue on Fuzzy Pattern Recognition, Vol. 17, No. 6, pp. 577-584, May 1996.

(J83) M. Mohamed and P. D. Gader, "Handwritten Word Recognition Using Segmentation-Free Hidden Markov Modeling and Segmentation-Based Dynamic Programming Techniques," *IEEE Trans. Pattern Analysis and Machine Intelligence*, Vol. 18, No. 5, pp. 548-554, May 1996.

(J84) P. D. Gader, M. Mohamed, and J. M. Keller, "Dynamic Programming Based Handwritten Word Recognition using the Choquet Fuzzy Integral as the Match Function," *Journal of Electronic Imaging*, Special Issue on Digital Document Imaging, Vol. 5, No. 1, pp. 15-25, Jan 1996.

(J85) P. D. Gader, J. Miramonti, Y. Won, and P. Coffield, "Segmentation Free Shared Weight Networks for Automatic Vehicle Detection," *Neural Networks*, Vol. 8, No. 9, pp. 1457-1475, 1995.

(J86) P. D. Gader, M. Mohamed, and J. Chiang, "Comparison of Crisp and Fuzzy Character Neural Networks in Handwritten Word Recognition," *IEEE Trans. Fuzzy Systems.*, Vol. 3, No. 3, pp. 357-364, August 1995.

(J87) P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, and J. Cai, "A Fuzzy Logic System for Detection and Recognition of Street Number Fields on Handwritten Postal Addresses," *IEEE Trans Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 3, No. 1, pp. 83-95, Feb 1995.

(J88) P. D. Gader, M. P. Whalen, M. J. Ganzberger, and Dan Hepp, "Handprinted Word Recognition on a NIST Data Set," *Machine Vision and Its Applications*, Vol. 8, pp. 31-40, Jan. 1995.

(J89) J. M. Keller, P. D. Gader, Hossein Tahani, Jung-Hsien Chiang, and Magdi Mohamed, "Advances in Fuzzy Integration for Pattern Recognition," *Fuzzy Sets and Systems*, Vol. 65, pp. 273-283, 1994.

(J90) S. Takriti and P. D. Gader, "Local Decompositions of Gray-Scale Morphological Templates," *Journal of Mathematical Imaging and Vision*, Vol. 2, No. 1, pp. 39-50, 1992.

(J91) P. D. Gader, B. Forester, M. Ganzberger, A. Gillies, B. Mitchell, M. Whalen, and T. Yocum, "Recognition of Handwritten Digits Using Template and Model Matching," *Journal of Pattern Recognition*, Vol. 24, No. 5, pp. 421-431, 1991.

(J92) P. D. Gader, "Separable Decompositions and Approximations of Greyscale Morphological Templates," *Computer Vision, Graphics, and Image Processing-Image Understanding*, Vol. 53, No. 3, pp. 288-296, May 1991.

(J93) G. Ammar and P. D. Gader, "A Variant of the Gohberg-Semencul Formula Involving Circulant Matrices," *SIAM Journal on Matrix Analysis and Applications*, Vol. 12, No. 3, pp. 534-540, July 1991.

(J94) P. D. Gader, "Displacement Operator Based Decompositions of Matrices Using Circulants or Other Group Matrices," *Journal of Linear Algebra and Its Applications*, Vol. 139, October 1990.

(J95) P. D. Gader, "Bidiagonal Factorizations of Fourier Matrices and Systolic Algorithms for Computing Discrete Fourier Transforms," *IEEE Transactions on Acoustics, Speech and Signal Processing*, Vol. 37, No. 8, August 1989.

(J96) P. D. Gader, "Necessary and Sufficient Conditions for the Existence of Local Matrix Decompositions," *SIAM Journal on Matrix Analysis and Applications*, Vol. 9, No. 3, pp. 305-313, July 1989.

(J97) P. D. Gader, "Tridiagonal Factorizations of Fourier Matrices and Applications to Parallel Computations of Discrete Fourier Transforms," *Journal of Linear Algebra and its Applications*, Vol. 102, pp. 1280-1283, April 1988.

(J98) G. X. Ritter and P. D. Gader, "Image Algebra Techniques for Parallel Image Processing," Journal of Parallel and Distributed Computing: Special Issue on Parallel Image Processing and Pattern Recognition (invited paper), Vol. 4, No. 5, pp. 7-44, March 1987.

#### JOURNAL COMMENTS

(reviewed by editor only)

**P. D. Gader**, "Guest Editor Foreword to the Special Issue on Recognition Technology", *IEEE Transactions on Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 9, No. 1, pp. 1-2, Feb 2001.

A. K. Hocaoglu and **P. D. Gader**, "Comments on Choquet Fuzzy Integral-Based Hierarchical Networks for Decision Analysis," *IEEE Trans Fuzzy Systems*, Vol. 7, No. 6, pp.767-768, December 1999.

#### **BOOK CHAPTERS**

(9)

G. X. Ritter, **P. D. Gader**, "Fixed Points of Lattice Transforms and Lattice Associative Memories", chapter in *Advances in Imaging and Electron Physics*, Peter Hawkes (ed.): Elsevier Press, pp.165-242, 2006.

**P. D. Gader**, "Signal-Processing and Sensor Fusion Methods", chapter in Alternatives for Landmine Detection, J. MacDonald, J. R. Lockwood (eds.): RAND Science and Technology Policy Institute, pp. 311-326, 2003.

**P. D. Gader**, Bruce N. Nelson, A. Koksal Hocaoglu, Sansanee Auephanwiriyakul, Mohamed A. Khabou, "Neural versus Heuristic Development of Choquet Fuzzy Integral Fusion Algorithms for Land Mine Detection," chapter in *Neuro-fuzzy Pattern Recognition* H. Bunke, A. Kandel (eds.): World Scientific Publ. Co., pp 205-226, 2000.

J. M. Keller, **P. D. Gader**, and A. K. Hocaoglu, "Fuzzy Integrals in Image Processing and Recognition," chapter in *Fuzzy Measures and Integrals*, edited by M. Grabisch, T. Murofushi, and M. Sugeno. Berlin: Springer-Verlag, pp. 435-466, 2000.

**P. D. Gader**, "Lexicon-Driven Handwritten Word Recognition," chapter in *Electronic Imaging Technology*, edited by Edward Dougherty. Bellingham, WA: SPIE Optical Engineering Press, pp. 317-341, 1999.

**P. D. Gader**, J. M. Keller, and J. Cai, "Handwritten Numeric Field Location via Fuzzy Logic," chapter in *Fuzzy Set Methods in Engineering: A Guided Tour of Applications*, edited by R. Yager, D. Dubois, and H. Prade. New York: John Wiley & Sons, 1996

J. Keller, R. Krishnapuram, **P. D. Gader**, and Y-S. Choi, "Fuzzy Rule-Based Models in Computer Vision," chapter in *Fuzzy Modeling: Paradigms and Practice*, edited by W. Pedrycz. Norwell, MA: Kluwer Academic Publishers, pp. 353-375, 1996.

**P. D. Gader**, Andres M. Gillies, and D. Hepp, "Handwritten Character Recognition," chapter in *Digital Image Processing Methods*, edited by Edward Dougherty. New York: Marcel Dekker, pp. 223-261, 1994.

G. Ammar and **P. D. Gader**, "New Decompositions of the Inverse of a Toeplitz Matrix," chapter in *Signal Processing, Scattering and Operator Theory, and Numerical Methods*, edited by M. A. Kaashoek, J. H. van Schuppen, and A. C. M. Ran. Boston: Birkhauser, 1990.

#### **CONFERENCE PAPERS**

(212 accepted/published)

(C1)P. Massoudifar, A. Rangarajan, and P. D. Gader. "Superpixel Estimation for Hyperspectral Imagery." ), 2014 IEEE Conference on Computer Vision and Pattern Recognition Workshops (CVPRW). 2014.

(C2)L. Kalantari, P. D. Gader, S. Graves, S. Bohlman, "Evaluating similarity measures for hyperspectral classification of tree species at Ordway-Swisher Biological Station." *Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS), 2014 IEEE International.* IEEE, 2014.

(C3)P. Massoudifar, A. Rangarajan, A. Zare, P. D. Gader, "An integrated graph cuts segmentation and piecewise convex unmixing approach for hyperspectral imaging." *IEEE GRSS Workshop Hyperspectral Image Signal Processing: Evolution Remote Sensing*. 2014.

(C4)H. Jenzri, H. Frigui, and P. D. Gader. "Context dependent hyperspectral subpixel target detection." Image Processing (ICIP), 2014 IEEE International Conference on Image Processing IEEE, 2014.

(C5)Dranishnikov, Dmitri; Gader, Paul; Zare, Alina; Glenn, Taylor, "Unmixing using a combined microscopic and macroscopic mixture model with distinct endmembers," Signal Processing Conference (EUSIPCO), 2013 Proceedings of the 21st European, pp.1,5, 9-13 Sept. 2013

(C6)Glenn, T.; Dranishnikov, D.; Gader, P.; Zare, A, "Subpixel target detection in hyperspectral imagery using piece-wise convex spatial-spectral unmixing, possibilistic and fuzzy clustering, and co-registered LiDAR," Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS), 2013 IEEE International , pp.1063,1066, 21-26 July 2013

(C7)H. Jenzri, H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, "Context dependent spectral unmixing", 2012 IEEE International Workshop Machine Learning for Signal Processing, Sept. 23-26, 2012, Santander, Spain.

(C8)S. E. Yuksel, J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "Landmine detection with multiple instance hidden Markov models, 2012 IEEE International Workshop Machine Learning for Signal Processing, Sept. 23-26, 2012, Santander, Spain

(C9)Alina Zare, Ouiem Bchir, Hichem Frigui, Paul D. Gader,"Hyperspectral image analysis with piece-wise convex endmember estimation and spectral unmixing", IEEE Conf. on Image Processing (ICIP), Sept. 30 – Oct. 3, 2012.

(C10)Ryan Close, P. D. Gader, "Estimating the Percentage of Linear and Nonlinear Mixing at the Subpixel Level in Hyperspectral Imaging", *IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS)*, July 23-27, 2012.

(C11)Seniha E. Yuksel, P. D. Gader, "Mixture of HMM experts with applications to landmine detection", *IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS)*, July 23-27, 2012.

(C12)P. D. Gader, D. Dranishnikov, Alina Zare, and J. Chanussot, "A Sparsity Promoting Bilinear Unmixing Model", IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing – Evolution in Remote Sensing, Shanghai, China, June 2012.

(C13)Alina Zare, P. D. Gader, T. Allgire, D. Dranishnikov, R. Close, "Bootstrapping for piece-wise convex endmember distribution detection", IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing – Evolution in Remote Sensing, Shanghai, China, June 2012.

(C14)Seniha E. Yuksel, Thierry A. Dubroca, Rolf E. Hummel, P. D. Gader, "An automatic detection software for differential reflection spectroscopy", *SPIE Conf. Algorithms and Technologies for Multispectral, Hyperspectral, and Ultraspectral Imagery XVIII*, April 2012, .

(C15)Ryan Close, P. D. Gader, Joseph Wilson, "Using physics-based macroscopic and microscopic mixture models for hyperspectral pixel unmixing ",*SPIE Conf. Algorithms and Technologies for Multispectral, Hyperspectral, and Ultraspectral Imagery XVIII*, April 2012.

(C16)K. C. Ho and P. D. Gader, "On the estimation of target depth using the single-transmit multiple-receive metal detector array", *SPIE Conf Detection and Sensing of Mines, Explosive Objects, and Obscured Targets XVII, April 2012*,

(C17)Sean Goldberg, Taylor Glenn, Joseph N. Wilson, P. D. Gader, "Landmine detection using two-tapped joint orthogonal matching pursuits", *SPIE Conf Detection and Sensing of Mines, Explosive Objects, and Obscured Targets XVII, April 2012.* 

(C18)J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "Conjunctive formulation of the random set framework for multiple instance learning: Application to remote sensing," *Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS)*, pp.3582-3585, 24-29 July 2011.

(C19)R. Close, J. Wilson, P. D. Gader, "A Bayesian approach to localized multi-kernel learning using the relevance vector machine," *Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS)*, pp.1103-1106, 24-29 July 2011.

(C20)Alina Zare, P. D. Gader, "Piece-wise convex spatial-spectral unmixing of hyperspectral imagery using possibilistic and fuzzy clustering," *IEEE International Conf. on Fuzzy Systems (FUZZ-IEEE)*, pp.741-746, 27-30 June 2011.

(C21)Alina Zare, P. D. Gader, J. Bolton, S. Yuksel, T. Dubroca, R. Close, R. Hummel, "Sub-pixel target spectra estimation and detection using functions of multiple instances," *3rd Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing: Evolution in Remote Sensing (WHISPERS)*, pp.1-4, 6-9 June 2011.

(C22)S. E. Yuksel and P. D. Gader, "Variational Mixture of Experts For Classification with Applications to Landmine Detection", *Proceedings of 20<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Pattern Recognition*, (ICPR 2010), Istanbul, Turkey, Aug. 23-26 2010, 2981-2984

(C23)O. Missaoui, H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, "Model level fusion of edge histogram descriptors and gabor wavelets for landmine detection with ground penetrating radar," IEEE *Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS)*, pp.3378-3381, 25-30 July 2010.

(C24)J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "Multiple instance learning for hyperspectral image analysis," IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS), pp.4232-4235, 25-30 July 2010.

(C25) Alina Zare, P. D. Gader, "Robust Endmember detection using L1 norm factorization," IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium (IGARSS), pp.971-974, 25-30 July 2010.

(C26)Ahmed Chamseddine, A. Abdallah, H. Frigui and P. D. Gader, "Local Fusion with Fuzzy Integrals", *Proceedings of IEEE Conference on Fuzzy Systems* (FUZZ-IEEE '10), Barcelona, Spain, July 18-23 2010, CD.

(C27)G. Heo and P. D. Gader, "An Extension of Global Fuzzy C-means Using Kernel Methods", *Proceedings of IEEE Conference on Fuzzy Systems* (FUZZ-IEEE '10), Barcelona, Spain, July 18-23 2010, CD.

(C28)G. Heo, P. D. Gader, and H. Frigui, "A Noise Robust Variant of Context Extraction for Local Fusion", *Proceedings of IEEE Conference on Fuzzy Systems* (FUZZ-IEEE '10), Barcelona, Spain, July 18-23 2010, CD.

(C29)Alina Zare and P. D. Gader, "An Investigation of Likelihoods and Priors for Bayesian Endmember Estimation", 30th Int'l Workshop on Bayesian Inference and Maximum Entropy Methods in Science and Engineering, Chamonix, France, July 4-9, 2010 (Invited Paper)

(C30)Alina Zare, O. Bchir, H. Frigui, and P. D. Gader, "Spatially Smooth Piece-wise Convex Endmember Detection,, Proceedings of *IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing* (WHISPERS'10), Reykjavik, Iceland, June 2010, CD.

(C31)J. Bolton and P. D. Gader, "Spatial Multiple Instance Learning for Hyperspectral Image Analysis", Proceedings of *IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing* (WHISPERS'10), Reykjavik, Iceland, June 2010, CD.

(C32)O. Bchir, H. Frigui, Alina Zare, and P. D. Gader, "Multiple Model Endmember Detection Based On Spectral And Spatial Information", Proceedings of *IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing* (WHISPERS'10), Reykjavik, Iceland, June 2010, CD.

(C33)Alina Zare, O. Bchir, H. Frigui, and P. D. Gader, "A Comparison Of Deterministic And Probabilistic Approaches To Endmember Representation", Proceedings of *IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing* (WHISPERS'10), Reykjavik, Iceland, June 2010, CD (Invited Paper).

(C34)Alina Zare, M. Silvious, R. Close, Paul D. Gader, "Quantifying the benefit of airborne and ground sensor fusion for target detection, Alina Zare, Univ. of Florida (USA); Miranda Silvious,

(C35)Jeremy Bolton, Paul D. Gader, Hichem Frigui, "Multiple instance learning for landmine detection in ground penetrating radar data", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIV*, April 2010, CDROM.

(C36)Dominic K. Ho, Paul D. Gader, Hichem Frigui, "Effect of radar undesirable characteristics on the performance of spectral feature landmine detection technique", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIV*, April 2010, CDROM.

(C37) Anis Hamdi, Oualid Missaoui, Hichem Frigui, Paul D. Gader, "Landmine detection using ensemble discrete hidden Markov models with context dependent training methods", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIV*, April 2010, CDROM.

(C38) Andrew Fadeev, Aledsey Fadeev, Hichem Frigui, Paul D. Gader, "Comparison of different classifi cation algorithms for landmine detection using GPR", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIV*, April 2010, CDROM.

(C39) Alina Zare and Paul D. Gader, "L1-endmembers: a robust endmember detection and spectral unmixing algorithm", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference Algorithms and Technologies for Multispectral, Hyperspectral, and Ultraspectral Imagery XVI*, April 2010, CDROM.

(C40)O. Missaoui, H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, "Discriminative Multi-stream Discrete Hidden Markov Models," Proceedings of *IEEE Conference on Machine Learning and Applications* (ICMLA), Miami Beach, Dec. 2009, pp. 178-183.

(C41)L. Zhang, H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, "Context-Dependent Fusion of Multiple Algorithms with Minimum Classification Error Learning" Proceedings of *IEEE Conference on Machine Learning and Applications* (ICMLA), Miami Beach, Dec. 2009, pp. 190-195.

(C42)Alina Zare and P. D. Gader, "Context-dependent fusion for mine detection using airborne hyperspectral imagery", Proceedings of *IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing* (WHISPERS'09), Grenoble, France, Aug. 2009 CDROM.

(C43)L. Zhang, H. Frigui, P. D. Gader and J. Bolton, "Context-dependent fusion for mine detection using airborne hyperspectral imagery" Proceedings of *IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing* (WHISPERS'09), Grenoble, France, Aug. 2009 CDROM.

(C44)J. Bolton and P D. Gader, "A Random Measure Approach for Context Estimation in Hyperspectral Imagery" Proceedings of *IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing*, Grenoble, France, Aug. 2009 CDROM.

(C45) G. Heo and P D. Gader, "Fuzzy SVM for Noisy Data: A Robust Membership Calculation Method", Proceedings *IEEE Conf. on Fuzzy Systems*, Jeju Island, Korea, Aug. 2009, pp. 431-436.

(C46)Abdallah, H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, "Context extraction for local fusion using fuzzy clustering and feature discrimination,", Proceedings *IEEE Conf. on Fuzzy Systems*, Jeju Island, Korea, Aug. 2009, pp. 490-495.

(C47)G. Heo, P D. Gader, H. Frigui, "Robust Kernel PCA using Fuzzy Membership", International Joint Conference on Neural Networks(IJCNN), Atlanta GA, Jun. 2009 pp. 1213-1220.

(C48)G. Heo, P D. Gader, "Learning the Number of Gaussian Components Using Hypothesis Test", *International Joint Conference on Neural Networks(IJCNN)*, Atlanta GA, Jun. 2009, pp. 1206 -1212.

(C49)H. Frigui, A. S. Fadeev, A. Karem, P. D. Gader, "Adaptive edge histogram descriptor for landmine detection using GPR", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIII*, April 2009, CDROM.

(C50)H. Frigui, A. Hamdi, O. Missaoui, P. D. Gader, "Landmine detection using mixture of discrete hidden Markov models", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIII*, April 2009, CDROM.

(C51)D. K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, H. Frigui, "On improving subspace spectral feature technique for the detection of weak scattering plastic antitank landmines," *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIII*, April 2009, CDROM.

(C52)H. Frigui, A. Chamseddine, P. D. Gader, "Context-dependent fusion for landmine detection with multisensor systems", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIII*, April 2009, CDROM.

(C53)J. N. Wilson, G. Ramachandran, P. D. Gader, B. Smock, W. R. Scott, "Wideband EMI pre-screening for landmine detection", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XIII*, April 2009, CDROM.

(C54)G. Heo, P D. Gader, "Prior-Updating Ensemble Learning for Discrete HMM", *Proceedings of the International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR)*, Tampa FL, Dec. 2008

(C55)Alina Zare, P D. Gader, "Endmember Detection using the Dirichlet Process", Proceedings of the International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR), Tampa FL, Dec. 2008

(C56)R. Mazhar and P. D. Gader, "EK-SVD: Optimized Dictionary Design for Sparse Representations", *Proceedings of the International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR)*, Tampa FL, Dec. 2008.

(C57)P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, D. Ho, S. Yuksel, G. Ramachandran, G. Heo, "Hierarchical methods for landmine detection with wideband electro-magnetic induction and ground penetrating radar multi-sensor systems", *Proceedings of the IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium*, July 2008.

(C58)J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "The Benefits of Context Estimation for Target Spectra Detection in Hyperspectral Imagery", *Proceedings of the IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium*, July 2008.

(C59)H. Frigui, L. Zhang, P. D. Gader, "Context-dependent Multi-Sensor Fusion for Landmine Detection", *Proceedings of the IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium*, July 2008.

(C60)R. Mazhar, P. D. Gader, J. Wilson, "A Matching Pursuit Based Similarity Measure for Fuzzy Clustering and Classification of Signals", *Proceedings of the IEEE World Congress on Computational Intelligence*, Hong Kong, China, 1-6 June 2008 Page(s):1950 – 1955.

(C61)J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "Random Set Model for Context-based Classification", *Proceedings of the IEEE World Congress on Computational Intelligence*, Hong Kong, China, 1-6 June 2008 Page(s):1999-2006.

(C62) Andres Mendez-Vazquez, P. D. Gader, "Maximum a Posteriori EM MCE Logistic Lasso for Learning Fuzzy Measures", *Proceedings of the IEEE World Congress on Computational Intelligence*, Hong Kong, China, 1-6 June 2008 Page(s):2007-2013.

(C63)K. C. Ho, J. N. Wilson, P. D. Gader, "On the use of aggregation operators for humanitarian demining using hand-held GPR", *Proceedings of the IEEE World Congress on Computational Intelligence*, Hong Kong, China, 1-6 June 2008 Page(s):2103-2108.

(C64)Andres Mendez-Vazquez, P. D. Gader, "Learning Fuzzy Measure Parameters by Logistic LASSO", Proceedings of the North American Fuzzy Information Processing Society Meeting, NAFIPS 2008, New York, NY, 19-22 May 2008 Page(s):1 – 7.

(C65)K. Stone, J. M. Keller, M. Busch, K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, "On the registration of FLGPR and IR data for the forward-looking landmine detection system and its use in eliminating FLGPR false alarms", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XII*, April 2008, (CDROM).

(C66)J. Bolton, P. D. Gader, "Application of context-based classifier to remotely sensed imagery for mine detection", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XII*, April 2008,(CDROM).

(C67)H. Frigui, O. Missaoui, P. D. Gader, "Landmine detection with ground penetrating radar using discrete hidden Markov models with symbol dependent features", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XII*, April 2008, (CDROM).

(C68)K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, H. Frigui, "Subspace processing of GPR signals for vehicle-based landmine detection system", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XII*, April 2008, (CDROM).

(C69)H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, A. Chamseddine, "A generic framework for context-dependent fusion with application to landmine detection", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XII*, April 2008, (CDROM).

(C70) Alina Zare, P. D. Gader, "Sparsity Promoting Iterated Constrained Endmember Detection with Integrated Band Selection," *Proceedings of the IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium 2007*, Barcelona, Spain, Barcelona, Spain, 23-28 July 2007, Page(s): 4045-4048.

(C71)R. Mazhar, J. N. Wilson, P. D. Gader "Use of an application-specific dictionary for matching pursuits discrimination of landmines and clutter", *Proceedings of the IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium* 2007, Barcelona, Spain, 23-28 July 2007, Page(s): 26-29.

(C72)J. Bolton and P. D.Gader, "Application of Random Set Based Clustering to Landmine Detection with Hyperspectral Imagery", *Proceedings of the IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium 2007*, Barcelona, Spain, Barcelona, Spain, 23-28 July 2007, Page(s): 2022-2025.

(C73)K. Ho, P. D. Gader, H. Frigui, J. Wilson, "Confidence level fusion of edge histogram descriptor, hidden Markov model, spectral correlation feature, and NUKEv6", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XI*, Vol. 6553, May 2007, CID: 655368.

(C74)H. Frigui, L. Zhang, P. D. Gader, D. Ho, "Context dependent fusion for landmine detection with ground penetrating radar", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XI*, Vol. 6553, May 2007, CID: 655369.

(C75)J. Wilson, P. D. Gader, "Use of the Borda count for landmine discriminator fusion", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XI*, Vol. 6553, May 2007, CID: 655370.

(C76)X. Zhang, P. D. Gader, H. Frigui, "Feature learning for a hidden Markov model approach to landmine detection", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XI*, Vol. 6553, May 2007, CID: 655374.

(C77)H. Frigui, O. Missaoui, P. D. Gader, "Landmine detection using discrete hidden Markov models with Gabor features", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XI*, Vol. 6553, May 2007, CID: 655377.

(C78)P. Ngan, S. Burke, R. Cresci, J. Wilson, P. D. Gader, K. Ho, E. Bartosz, H. Duvoisin, "Development of region processing algorithm for HSTAMIDS: status and field test results", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XI*, Vol. 6553, May 2007, CID: 655380.

(C79)Alina Zare, P. D. Gader, "SPICE: a sparsity promoting iterated constrained endmember extraction algorithm with applications to landmine detection from hyperspectral imagery," *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets XI*, Vol. 6553, May 2007, CID: 655319.

(C80)Andres Mendez-Vazquez and P. D. Gader, "Sparsity Promotion Models for the Choquet Integral", Proceedings of the 2007 Symposium on Foundations of Computational Intelligence, Honolulu, HI, April 2007, pp. 454-459.

(C81)H. Frigui and P. D. Gader, "Detection and Discrimination of Land mines based on Edge Histogram Descriptors and Fuzzy K-Nearest Neighbors", *Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems*, Vancouver, BC, Canada, July 2006.

(C82)M. Schatten, P. D. Gader, J. Bolton, Alina Zare, Andres Mendez-Vazquez, "Sensor fusion for airborne landmine detection", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2006.

(C83)K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, "Improving spectral features from GPR by exploring depth information", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2006.

(C84)T. Wang, J. M. Keller, M. Busch, P. D. Gader, C. Hawkins, J. McElroy, K. C. Ho, "On the confidence level fusion of IR and forward-looking GPR", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2006.

(C85)J. N. Wilson, K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, "An analysis of sweep patterns for a handheld demining system", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2006.

(C86)M. Busch, J. M. Keller, P. D. Gader, "A scale-space approach to detect a class of side-attack landmines from SWIR video sequences", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2006.

(C87)H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, "Detection and discrimination of landmines in ground-penetrating radar based on edge histogram descriptors", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2006.

(C88)K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, T. Glenn, "On the use of energy density spectra for discriminating between landmines and clutter objects", Proceedings of the IEEE Antennas and Propagation Society International Symposium, Vol. 3B, Washington, D. C., July 2005, pp. 84-87.

(C89)P. D. Gader, J. McElroy, C. Hawkins, "Side attack mine detection using near infrared imagery", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2005, pp. 68-80.

(C90)T. Wang, O. Sjahpetura, J. Keller, P. D. Gader, "Landmine detection using forward-looking GPR with object-tracking", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2005, pp. 1080-1089.

(C91)J. N. Wilson, P. D. Gader, H. Suh, "Compactometry, the density distribution, and their use in discriminating landmines and clutter", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2005, pp. 1132-1141.

(C92)D. K. Ho, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, X. Zhang, T. Glenn, S. Huenefeldt, "Landmine detection using frequency domain features from GPR measurements and their fusion with time domain features", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2005, pp. 1141-1151.

(C93) T. Wang, O. Sjahputera, J. Keller, P. D. Gader, "Feature analysis for forward-looking landmine detection using GPR", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets X*, Orlando, FL, April 2005, 1233-1245.

(C94)W. S. Lee, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, R. Weaver, S. Bishop, P. Gugino, and P. Howard, "Ground-tracking for on and off-road detection of landmines with Ground Penetrating Radar", *Proceedings 24<sup>th</sup> Army Science Conference*, Orlando, FL, November 2004, CDROM.

(C95)P. D. Gader, Andres Mendez-Vasquez, K. Chamberlin, J. Bolton, and Alina Zare, "Multi-Sensor and Algorithm fusion with the Choquet Integral: Applications to Landmine Detection", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Geo-science and Remote Sensing*, Anchorage, AK, September 2004, CDROM, pp. 1605-1608.

(C96)K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, "Improving Landmine Detection Using Frequency Domain Features from Ground Penetrating Radar", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Geo-science and Remote Sensing*, Anchorage, AK, September 2004, CDROM.

(C97)P. D. Gader, Wen-Hsiung Lee, and Andres Mendez-Vasquez, "Continuous Choquet Integrals with respect to random sets with applications to landmine detection", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Fuzzy Systems*, Budapest, Hungary, July 2004, CDROM.

(C98)P. D. Gader, Wen-Hsiung Lee and Xuping Zhang, "Renyi entropy with respect to Choquet capacities", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Fuzzy Systems*, Budapest, Hungary, July 2004, CDROM.

(C99)H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, K. Satyanarayana, "Landmine Detection with Ground Penetrating Radar using Fuzzy K-Nearest Neighbors", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Fuzzy Systems*, Budapest, Hungary, July 2004, CDROM.

(C100)H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, Wen-Hsiung Lee, Joseph N. Wilson, "Detection and Discrimination of Landmines in Ground Penetrating using an Eigenmine and Fuzzy Membership Function Approach", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX*, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C101)P. D. Gader, R. Grandhi, W-H. Lee, J. Wilson, K. C. Ho, "Feature Analysis for the NIITEK Ground Penetrating Radar using Order Weighted Averaging Operators for Landmine Detection", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX*, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C102)J. Wilson, P. D. Gader, K. C. Ho, W-H. Lee, R. J. Stanley, "Region Processing of Ground Penetrating Radar for Handheld Landmine Detection", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX*, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C103)John McElroy, P. D. Gader, James M. Keller, and Robert Luke, "Side Attack Mine Detection in Visible and Near IR imagery via Morphological Image Analysis", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX*, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C104) Joe Stanley, K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, J. Wilson, "Advances in EMI and GPR Algorithms in Discrimination Mode Processing for Handheld Landmine Detectors", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX*, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C105) Tsaipei Wang, James M. Keller, P. D. Gader, A. Koksal Hocaoglu, Gerhard X. Ritter, "Phase signatures in acoustic-seismic landmine detection", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C106)Robert Luke, James M. Keller, P. D. Gader, Marjorie Skubic, and Tsaipei Wang, "Experiments in Tripwire Detection using visible and Near IR imagery", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX*, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C107)C. S. Throckmorton, L. Collins, P. A. Torrione, P. D. Gader, W. Lee, J. N. Wilson, "The efficacy of human observation for discrimination and feature identification of targets measured by the NIITEK ground-penetrating radar", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IX*, Orlando, FL, April 2004.

(C108)P. D. Gader, J. N. Wilson, and W-H. Lee, "Adaptive Whitening for Landmine Detection with Array-Based Ground Penetrating Radar", *Proceedings of the Int'l Conference on Requirements and Technologies for the Detection, Removal, and Neutralization of Landmines and UXO (EUDEM 2003)*, Sept. 15-18, 2003, pp. 509-515.

(C109)Ali Koksal Hocaoglu, P. D. Gader, G.X. Ritter, "Acoustic/Seismic Imaging using Spectral Estimation for Landmine Detection", *Proceedings of the Int'l Conference on Requirements and Technologies for the Detection, Removal, and Neutralization of Landmines and UXO (EUDEM 2003)*, Sept. 15-18, 2003, pp. 489-495.

(C110)G. X. Ritter, J. M., Keller, P. D. Gader, T. Wang, and Ali K. Hocaoglu, "Autonomous Detection of Landmines using Seismic/Acoustic Magnitude and Phase Based Information", *Proceedings of the Int'l Conference on Requirements and Technologies for the Detection, Removal, and Neutralization of Landmines and UXO (EUDEM 2003)*, Sept. 15-18, 2003, pp. 496-499.

(C111)M. Popescu, J. M. Keller, and P. D. Gader, "Linguistic hidden Markov models", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Fuzzy Systems*, May 25-28, 2003, pp. 796-797.

(C112)Ali K. Hocaoglu and P. D. Gader, "An interpretation of discrete Choquet integrals in morphological image processing", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Fuzzy Systems*, May 25-28, 2003, pp. 1291-1295.

(C113)P. D. Gader, "Continuous Choquet integrals with respect to random sets", Proceedings IEEE Conference Fuzzy Systems, May 25-28, 2003, pp. 1281-1284.

(C114)H. Frigui, K. Satyanarayana, and P. D. Gader, "Detection of Land Mines using Fuzzy and Possibilistic Membership Functions", *Proceedings IEEE Conference Fuzzy Systems*, May 25-28, 2003, pp. 834-839.

(C115)Ali K. Hocaoglu and P. D. Gader, "Detection of Tripwires using Diffusion", *Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VIII*, Orlando, FL, April 2003, pp. 527-535.

(C116)J. M. Keller, P. D. Gader, T. Wang, Ali K. Hocaoglu, G. X. Ritter, M. Schmalz, "Model-based landmine detection algorithms for acoustic/seismic data", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VIII, Orlando, FL, April 2003, pp. 558-568.

(C117)J. M. Keller, M. Skubic, P. D. Gader, T. Wang, R. Luke, "Real-time tripwire detection on a robotic testbed", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VIII, Orlando, FL, April 2003, pp. 1287-1297.

(C118) P.D. Gader, Joseph N. Wilson, T. Wang, J.M. Keller, Wen-Hsiung Lee, R. Grandhi, A. Koksal Hocaoglu, John McElroy<sup>-</sup> "Fusion of acoustic/seismic and GPR detection algorithms", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VIII, Orlando, FL, April 2003, pp. 1307-1315.

(C119)K. C. Ho and P. D. Gader, "Dynamic Template Matching-Based Processing for Hand-Held Landmine Detector", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VIII, Orlando, FL, April 2003, 1261-1270.

(C120)P. D. Gader and A. K. Hocaoglu, "Continuous Processing of Acoustic Data for Landmine Detection", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VII, Orlando, FL, pp, 654-664, April 2002.

(C121)K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, and J. B. Devaney, "Locate Mode Processing for Hand-held Landmine Detection using GPR", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VII, Orlando, FL, pp.356-366, April 2002.

(C122)P. D. Gader, M. Popescu, and K. C. Ho, "Generalized Hidden Markov Models for Landmine Detection", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VII, Orlando, FL, pp.349-355, April 2002.

(C123)J. M. Keller, P. D. Gader, Z. Cheng, and A. K. Hocaoglu, "Fourier Descriptor Features for Acoustic Landmine Detection", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VII, Orlando, FL, 673-684, April 2002.

(C124)R.J. Stanley, S. Somanchi and P. D. Gader, "The Impact of Weighted Density Distribution Function Features on Landmine Detection Using Hand-Held Units", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VII, Orlando, FL, 892-902, April 2002.

(C125) Y, Zhao, P. Chen, P.D. Gader, Y. Zhang, "Combined Evolutionary Algorithm and Minimum Classification Error Training for DHMM Based Landmine Detection", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VII, Orlando, FL, 1038-1045, April 2002.

(C126)K. Hocaoglu and P. D. Gader, "Generalizations of Morphological Shared Weight Networks Using Choquet Integrals with Applications to Ground Penetrating Radar Based Land Mine Detection", Proceedings of the Workshop on Computer Vision Beyond the Visible Spectrum, Kauai, HI, CD-ROM, December 2001.

(C127)H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, and R. Krishnapuram, "Handwritten Character Membership Function Estimation for Word Recognition, Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems, December 2001, pp. 928-931.

(C128)R. J. Stanley, J. M. Keller, C. W. Caldwell, P. D. Gader, "Abnormal cell detection using the Choquet integral", Proceedings of the IFSA/NAFIPS 2001 Conference, pp. 1134-1139, Vancouver, Canada, July 2001.

(C129)J. Keller, P. D. Gader, S. Sohn, and C. Caldwell, "Soft Counting Networks for Bone Marrow Differentials", Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Systems, Man, and Cybernetics, Tuscon, AZ, October, 2001, pp. 3425-3428.

(C130)M. Mystkowski and P. D. Gader, "Adaptive Hidden Markov models for extended landmine detection", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VI, Orlando, FL, April 2001, pp. 476-482.

(C131)K. C. Ho and P. D. Gader, "An Improved Correlation Based Detector for a Hand-held Landmine Detector", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VI, Orlando, FL, April 2001, pp. 483-493.

(C132)K. C. Ho, P. D. Gader, S. Bishop, D. Lang, and B. Duston, "Fusion of Energy Based Processing and HMM GPR Algorithms for the Mine Hunter/Killer Program", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VI, Orlando, FL, April 2001, pp.806-816.

(C133)J. M. Keller, S. Auephanwiriyakul, and P. D. Gader, "Experiments in Predictive Sensor Fusion", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets VI, Orlando, FL, April 2001, pp. 1047-1058.

(C134)B. K. Verma. and P. D. Gader, "Fusion of Multiple Handwritten Word Recognition Techniques", Proceedings of the IEEE International Workshop on Neural Networks for Signal Processing, pp. 926-934, Sydney, Australia.

(C135) P. D. Gader and Miroslaw Mystkowski, "Land Mine Detection using Hidden Markov Models: A General Method for Ground Penetrating Radar Analysis", Proceedings of International Conference of the Geo-Science and Remote Sensing Society (IGARSS 2000), Honolulu Hawaii, July 2000, Proceedings on CD-ROM.

(C136) W. Chen and P. D. Gader, "Word Level Discriminative Training for Handwritten Word Recognition", Proceedings of the International Workshop on Frontiers of Handwriting Recognition, Amsterdam, The Netherlands, September 2000, pp. 393-403.

(C137) J. Liu and P. D. Gader, "Outlier Rejection with MLPs and Variants of RBF Networks," 15<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR'2000), Barcelona, Spain, September 2000, pp. 684-687.

(C138) N. Theera-Umpon and P. D. Gader, "Training Neural Networks to Count White Blood Cells via a Minimum Counting Error Objective Function," 15<sup>th</sup> International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR'2000), Barcelona, Spain, September 2000, pp. 299-302.

(C139) K. C. Ho and P. D. Gader, "Correlation Based Landmine Detection using GPR," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets V, Orlando, FL, pp. 1088-1095, April 2000.

(C140) Paul D. Gader, A. Koksal Hocaoglu, Miroslaw Mystkowski, and Yunxin Zhao, "Hidden Markov Models and Morphological Neural Networks for GPR-based Landmine Detection," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets V, Orlando, FL, pp. 1096-1107, April 2000.

(C141) James M. Keller, Sansanee Auephanwiriyakul, and Paul D. Gader, "New Fuzzy Set Tools to Aid in Predictive Sensor Fusion", Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets V, Orlando, FL, pp. 1497-1509, April 2000.

(C142) M. Khabou, P. D. Gader, and J. M. Keller, "Morphological Shared-Weight Neural Networks: A Tool for Automatic Target Recognition Beyond the Visible Spectrum," Proceedings of the IEEE Workshop on Computer Vision Beyond the Visible Spectrum, (part of CVPR'99), Ft. Collins, CO, June 1999 pp. 101-110.

(C143) J. M. Keller, P. D. Gader, and X. Wang, "LADAR Scene Description using Fuzzy Morphology and Rules," Proceedings of the IEEE Workshop on Computer Vision Beyond the Visible Spectrum, (part of CVPR'99), Ft. Collins, CO, June 1999 pp. 120-130.

(C144) P. D. Gader and M. Mystkowski, "Applications of Hidden Markov Models to Detecting Landmines with Ground Penetrating Radar," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IV, April 1999, pp. 1085-1093.

(C145) B. N. Nelson, P. D. Gader, and J. M. Keller, "Fuzzy Set Information Fusion in Landmine Detection," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IV, April 1999, pp. 1168-1177.

(C146) P. D. Gader, H. Frigui, B. Nelson, G. Vaillette, and J. M. Keller, "New Results in Fuzzy Set Based Detection of Landmines with GPR," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IV, April 1999, pp. 1075-1084.

(C147) Koksal Hocaoglu, P. D. Gader, E. Gelenbe, and T. Kocak, "Optimal Linear Combination of Order Statistics Filters and their Relationship to the Delta-Operator," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets IV, April 1999, pp. 1323-1329.

(C148) M. Popescu and P. D. Gader, "Image Content Retrieval from Image Databases using Feature Integration by Choquet Integral," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Storage and Retrieval for Image and Video Databases VII, San Jose, CA, Jan. 1999.

(C149) W. T. Chen and P. D. Gader, "Word Level Optimization of Dynamic Programming-based Handwritten Word Recognition Algorithms," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Document Recognition and Retrieval VI, San Jose, CA, Jan. 1999.

(C150) N. Theera-Umpon and P. D. Gader, "Automated White Blood Cell Counting via Classification-free Granulometric Methods," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Nonlinear Image Processing IX, San Jose, CA, Vol. 3646, Jan. 1999, pp. 260-270.

(C151) K. Hocaoglu and P. D. Gader, "Choquet Integral-Based Morphological Operators," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Nonlinear Image Processing IX, San Jose, CA, Jan. 1999, pp. 46-56.

(C152) M. Klein, P. D. Gader, and J. Keller, "A Mathematical Programming Approach to Chromosome Karyotyping," Proceedings of the Seventh Industrial Engineering Research Conference, Banff, Alberta, Canada, 2E Optimization Applications, May 1999, pp. 1-9 (CD-ROM).

(C153) J. Park, J. M. Keller, P. D. Gader, and R. Schuchard, "Hough-Based Registration of Retinal Images," Proceedings of IEEE International Conference on Systems, Man, and Cybernetics, La Jolla, CA, October, 1998, pp. 4550-4555.

(C154) H. Frigui, P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, "Fuzzy Clustering for Land Mine Detection," Proceedings of NAFIPS '98, Pensacola, FL, August 1998, pp. 261-265.

(C155) J. Keller, J. Moore, and P. D. Gader, "A Fuzzy Logic Approach to Detector Scoring," Proceedings of NAFIPS '98, Pensacola, FL, August 1998, pp. 339-345.

(C156) Andrew J. Blanchard, P. D. Gader, A. C. Correa, and A. K. Hocaoglu, "The use of spline based wavelet filtering to improve classification processing of SAR imagery", Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Geoscience and Remote Sensing (IGARSS '98), vol. 4, July 1998, pp. 1757-1759.

(C157) P. D. Gader, J. Keller, H. Frigui, H. Liu, and D. Wang, "Landmine Detection Using Fuzzy Sets with GPR Images," Proceedings of the Sixth IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems, Anchorage, AK, May 1998, pp. 232-236 (invited paper).

(C158) H. Frigui, R. Krishnapuram, J. Keller, P. Gader, and D. DeKruger, "Robust and Fuzzy Preprocessing Algorithms for Target Detection in Ladar Range Images," Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems, Anchorage, AK, May 1998, pp. 67-70.

(C159) J. Keller, P. Gader, R. Krishnapuram, X. Wang, K. Hocaoglu, H. Frigui, and J. Moore, "Fuzzy Logic Automatic Target Recognition System For LADAR Range Images," Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems, Anchorage, AK, May 1998, pp. 71-76.

(C160) P. D. Gader and J. M. Keller, "Multi-Sensor Fusion with DARPA Backgrounds Data," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Detection and Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets III, April 1998.

(C161) N. Theera-Umpon, M. Khabou, P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, H. Shi, and H. Li, "Detection and Classification of MSTAR Objects via Morphological Shared-Weight Neural Networks," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Algorithms for Synthetic Aperture Radar Imagery V, April 1998.

(C162) Ali K. Hocaoglu and P. D. Gader, "Choquet Integral Representations of Nonlinear Filters with Applications to LADAR Image Processing," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Nonlinear Image Processing IX, San Jose, CA, Feb 1998, pp. 66-72.

(C163) K. Hocaoglu, P. D. Gader, and J. Keller, "A Fuzzy Integral Filter for Object Detection in LADAR Images," Proceedings of NAFIPS '97, Syracuse, NY, September, 1997, pp. 177-182.

(C164) X. Wang, J. Keller, and P. D. Gader, "Using Spatial Relationships as Features in Object Recognition," Proceedings of NAFIPS '97, Syracuse, NY, September, 1997, pp. 160-165.

(C165) P. D. Gader and A. J. Blanchard, "The use of mathematical morphology for accurate detection and identification of microwave images in the K-space domain", Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Geoscience and Remote Sensing (IGARSS '97), vol. 2, August 1997, pp. 643-645.

(C166) P. D. Gader, "Fuzzy Spatial Relations Based on Fuzzy Morphology," Sixth IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems (FUZZ-IEEE '97), Barcelona, Spain, July 1997, pp. 1185-1191.

(C167) W. Chen, P. D. Gader, and H. Shi, "Improved Dynamic Programming-Based Handwritten Word Recognition Using Optimal Order Statistics," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Statistical and Stochastic Methods in Image Processing II, San Diego, CA, July 1997, pp. 246-256.

(C168) H. Shi, P. D. Gader, and H. Li, "Chromosome Image Segmentation on PAL Parallel Image Processor," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Parallel and Distributed Methods for Image Processing, Vol. 3166, July 1997.

(C169) H. Shi and P. D. Gader, "Practical Mesh Algorithms for Finding Shortest Paths in Grid Graphs," Proceedings of the International Conference on Parallel and Distributed Techniques and Applications, Las Vegas, NV, July 1997.

(C170) H. Shi, P. D. Gader, H. Li, and Y-B. Lim, "Finding the Best Cut Between Touching Chromosomes Using Local Operations," Proceedings of the International Conf Parallel and Distributed Techniques and Applications, Las Vegas, NV, July 1997.

(C171) H. Shi and P. D. Gader, "Lexicon-Driven Handwritten Word Recognition Using Choquet Fuzzy Integral," Proceedings of the IEEE Conference on Systems, Man, and Cybernetics, Beijing, China, Oct. 1996, Vol. I, pp. 412-417.

(C172) M. Khabou and P. D. Gader, "Morphological Networks as Solutions of Regularization Problems," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Nonlinear Image Processing VIII, San Jose, CA, Feb. 1997 pp. 106-112.

(C173) J.-H. Chiang and P. D. Gader, "A Hybrid Fuzzy Feature Extraction Framework for Handwritten Numeric Fields Recognition," Proceedings of the Fifth IEEE International Congress on Fuzzy Systems, New Orleans, LA, September 1996, pp. 1881-1886.

(C174) H. Shi, P. D. Gader, and J. M. Keller, "An O(K)-Time Implementation of Fuzzy Integral Filters on an Enhanced Mesh Processor Array," Proceedings of the Fifth IEEE International Congress on Fuzzy Systems, New Orleans, LA, September, 1996, pp. 1086-2092.

(C175) P. D. Gader and J. M. Keller, "Fuzzy Methods in Handwriting Recognition: An Overview," Proceedings of NAFIPS '96, Berkeley, CA, June 1996, pp. 137 - 141.

(C176) R. J. Stanley, J. Keller, C. W. Caldwell, and P. D. Gader, "A Centromere Attribute Integration Approach to Centromere Identification," Proceedings of the Rocky Mountain Bioengineering Symposium, Copper Mountain, CO, April 1996, pp. 23 - 29.

(C177) M. A. Leon, P. D. Gader, and J. M. Keller, "Multiple Neural Network Response Variability as a Predictor of Neural Network Accuracy for Chromosome Recognition," Proceedings of the Rocky Mountain Bioengineering Symposium, Copper Mountain, CO, April 1996, pp. 31 - 37.

(C178) Y. Won and P. D. Gader, "A Comparison of Linear and Morphological Shared-Weight Neural Networks," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Nonlinear Image Processing VII, San Jose, CA, Jan. 1996, pp. 81-93.

(C179) P. D. Gader and M. Andres Mohamed, "The Choquet Fuzzy Integral in Handwritten Word Recognition," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Document Recognition III, San Jose, CA, Jan. 1996, pp. 309 - 321.

(C180) J.-H. Chiang and P. D. Gader, "Improving Digit Recognition Reliability by a Hybrid Neural Model," Proceedings of the International Conference of CFSA/IFIS/SOFT '95 on Fuzzy Theory and Applications, Taipei, Taiwan, Dec. 1995, pp. 182-187.

(C181) Y. Won and P. D. Gader, "Morphological Shared Weight Neural Network for Pattern Classification and Automatic Target Detection," Proceedings of the 1995 IEEE International Conference on Neural Networks, Perth, Australia, Nov. 1995, pp. 2134-2139.

#### (C182) Taylor Glenn

(C183) ssifier Fusion for Handwritten Word Recognition," IEEE Conference on Systems, Man, and Cybernetics, Vancouver, Canada, October 1995, pp. 2329-2335.

(C184) J. M. Keller and P. D. Gader, "Fuzzy Logic and the Principle of Least Committment in Computer Vision," IEEE Conference on Systems, Man, and Cybernetics, Vancouver, Canada, October 1995, pp. 4621-4626.

(C185) P. D. Gader and J.-H. Chiang, "Robust Handwritten Word Recognition with Fuzzy Sets," Proceedings of ISUMA/NAFIPS '95, College Park, MD, Sept. 1995, pp. 198-204.

(C186) E. Dunn, J. Keller, L. Marks, J. Ikerd, and P. D. Gader, "Extending the Application of Fuzzy Sets to the Problem of Agricultural Sustainability," Proceedings of ISUMA/NAFIPS '95, College Park, MD, Sept. 1995, pp. 497-502.

(C187) J. Keller, P. D. Gader, O. Sjahputera, C. W. Caldwell, and H-M. Huang, "A Fuzzy Logic Rule-Based System for Chromosome Recognition," Proceedings of the Eighth IEEE Symposium on Computer-Based Medical Systems, Lubbock TX, June, 1995, pp. 125-132 (invited paper).

(C188) R. J. Stanley, J. Keller, C. W. Caldwell, and P. D. Gader, "Automated Chromosome Classification Limitations Due to Image Processing," Proceedings of the Rocky Mountain Bioengineering Symposium, Copper Mountain, CO, April 1995, pp. 183-188.

(C189) P. D. Gader, M. Andres Mohamed, J. M. Keller, "Applications of Fuzzy Integrals to Handwriting Recognition," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference of Applications of Fuzzy Logic Technology II, April 1995.

(C190) J. Keller, P. D. Gader, and C. Caldwell, "The Principle of Least Commitment in the Analysis of Chromosome Images," SPIE Conference on Applications of Fuzzy Logic Technology, April 1995, pp. 178-186.

(C191) P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, H. Nair, M. Andres Mohamed, and J. Chiang, "The Principle of Least Commitment in Computer Vision," Proceedings of the Fourth Annual Midwest Electro-Technology Conference, Ames, IA, March 1995.

(C192) M. Mohamed and P. D. Gader, "Generalization of Hidden Markov Models Using Fuzzy Integrals," Proceedings of NAFIPS '94, San Antonio, TX, Dec. 1994.

(C193) P. D. Gader, Y. Won, and M. Khabou, "Image Algebra Networks for Pattern Classification," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Image Algebra and Morphological Image Processing V, July 1994.

(C194) P. D. Gader, J. M. Keller, T. Jones, J. Miramonti, and G. Hobson, "MACE Prefiltering for Neural Network Based Automatic Target Recognition," Proceedings of the IEEE International Conference on Neural Networks, Orlando, FL, June 1994.

(C195) P. D. Gader and J. M. Keller, "Applications of Fuzzy Set Theory to Handwriting Recognition," Proceedings of the Third IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems, Orlando, June 1994 (invited paper).

(C196) G. Hobson, S.R. Sims, P. D. Gader, and J. Keller, "MACE Prefiltering Networks for Automatic Target Recognition," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Automatic Object Recognition IV, Orlando, FL, April 1994.

(C197) M. Ganzberger, R. Rovner, A. Gillies, D. Hepp, and P. Gader, "Matching Database Records to Handwritten Text," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Document Recognition, San Jose, CA, Feb. 1994.

(C198) P. D. Gader and M. A. Khabou, "Automated Feature Generation for Handwritten Digit Recognition," Proceedings of the Third International Workshop on Frontiers of Handwriting Recognition, Buffalo, NY, May 1993.

(C199) P. D. Gader, M. Mohamed, and J. Chiang, "Comparison of Crisp and Fuzzy Character Networks in Handwritten Word Recognition," Proceedings of NAFIPS '92, Puerto Vallarta, Mexico, Dec. 1992, pp. 257-266.

(C200) P. D. Gader, M. Mohamed, and J. Chiang, "Segmentation-Based Handprinted Word Recognition," Proceedings of the Fifth U.S. Postal Service Advanced Technology Conference, Washington, D.C., Nov. 1992, pp. 215-225.

(C201) P. D. Gader, B. Forester, A. Gillies, M. Ganzberger, R. Vogt, and J. Trenkle, "A Segmentation-Free Neural Network Classifier for Machine-Printed Numeric Fields," Proceedings of the U.S. Postal Service Advanced Technology Conference, Washington, D.C., Nov. 1992, pp. A-137-151.

(C202) P. D. Gader, M. Mohamed, and J. Chiang, "Fuzzy and Crisp Handwritten Alphabetic Character Recognition Using Neural Networks," Proceedings of the Artificial Neural Networks in Engineering, St. Louis, MO, Nov. 1992.

(C203) P. D. Gader, "Template Generation for Pattern Classification," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Image Algebra and Morphological Image Processing III, July 1992, Vol. 1796.

(C204) P. D. Gader, "Fuzzy Morphological Networks," Proceedings of the First Midwest Electro-Technology Conference, Ames, IA, April 1992.

(C205) W. F. Pont, Jr. and P. D. Gader, "Gradient Descent Techniques for Feature Detection Template Generation," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Image Algebra and Morphological Image Processing II, July 1991, Vol. 1568.

(C206) P. D. Gader, D. Hepp, B. Forester, T. Peurach, and B. T. Mitchell, "Pipelined Systems for Recognition of Handwritten Digits in USPS ZIP Codes," Proceedings of U.S. Postal Service Advanced Technology Conference, Washington, D.C., November 1990.

(C207) P. D. Gader and S. Takriti, "Decomposition Techniques for Gray-Scale Morphological Templates," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Image Algebra and Morphological Image Processing, San Diego, CA, July 1990, Vol. 1350.

(C208) P. D. Gader and B. Forester, "Integrating Template and Model Matching for Unconstrained Handwritten Numeral Recognition," SPSE Annual Conference, Rochester, NY, May 1990.

(C209) Andres M. Gillies. P. D. Gader, M. P. Whalen, and B.T. Mitchell, "Application of Mathematical Morphology to Handwritten ZIP Code Recognition," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Visual Communications and Image Processing IV, Philadelphia, PA, Nov. 1989, Vol. 1199.

(C210) P. D. Gader and E. Dunn, "Image Algebra and Morphological Template Decomposition," Proceedings of the SPIE Conference on Aerospace Pattern Recognition, Orlando, FL, March 1989.

(C211) G. X. Ritter, P. D. Gader, and J. L. Davidson, "Bridge Detection FLIR Images," Proceedings of the Eighth International Conference on Pattern Recognition, Paris, France, October 1986.

(C212) G. X. Ritter and P. D. Gader, "Image Algebra Implementations on Cellular Array Computers," Proceedings of the IEEE Computer Society Workshop on Computer Architecture for Pattern Analysis and Image Database Management, Miami Beach, FL, November 1985.

#### **CONFERENCE PRESENTATIONS**

D. K. C. Ho, **P. D. Gader**, Joseph N. Wilson, "Subspace Processing on the Energy Density Spectrum for Landmine Detection", Presented at UXO-Countermine Forum 2007, Orlando FL, August 2007.

J. N. Wilson, **P. D. Gader**, D. K. C. Ho, "Sensor Fusion for Autonomous Mine Detection", Presented at UXO-Countermine Forum 2007, Orlando FL, August 2007.

H. Frigui, Lijun Zhang, and **P. D. Gader**, "Comparison of Different Algorithm Fusion Methods for Landmine Detection with GPR", Presented at UXO-Countermine Forum 2007, Orlando FL, August 2007.

W. H. Lee, **P. D. Gader**, J. N. Wilson, "Optimizing functions of ROC curves for landmine detection", Presented at IEEE International Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium, Denver CO.. August 2006.

J. N. Wilson, **P. D. Gader**, T. C. Glenn, K. C. Ho, "Sensor fusion for automated hand-held landmine discrimination", Presented at IEEE International Geoscience and Remote Sensing Symposium, Denver CO.. August 2006.

**P. D. Gader** "HSI/SAR Fusion Using Choquet Integration for Airborne Mine Detection" Presented at SIAM 2005 National Meeting, Minisymposium on Mathematics in Landmine Detection, New Orleans, LA, July 2005 (invited talk)

**P. D. Gader**, "Displacement Ranks for Group Matrices," Presented at the SIAM 1988 National Meeting, Minneapolis, MN, July 1988.

**P. D. Gader**, "Numerical Factorization of Matrices into Products of Local Matrices," Presented at the SIAM Conference on Applied Linear Algebra, Madison, WI, May 1988.

**P. D. Gader**, "Elementary Number and Group Theory in Computer Science and Engineering," Presented at Wisconsin Section of Math Association of America Annual Meeting, La Crosse, WI, April 1988.

**P. D. Gader**, "An Algebraic Approach to the Development of Parallel Algorithms for Two-Dimensional Discrete Fourier Transforms," Presented at the SIAM 1986 National Meeting, Boston, MA, July 1986.

#### WORKSHOPS AND SPECIAL PRESENTATIONS

"Hyperspectral Image Analysis", Invited Talk, ECE Department, University of Massachusetts, Amherst, MA, USA, October 2012.

"Nonlinear spectral unmixing: An overview with applications", Invited Talk at Universidad de Las Palmas, Gran Candaria, Canary Islands, September, 2012.

"Models and Algorithms for Linear & Nonlinear Hyperspectral Unmixing", Presentation to Technical Staff of Commonwealth Scientific and Insutrial Research Organisation (CSIRO), July 2012.

"Hyperspectral Image Analysis: How to See Inside a Pixel", Keynote Talk at Alternative Sensing Modalities for Robotic Perception Workshop, part of the Robotic Science and Systems Conference, Sydney, Australia, July 2012.

"Nonlinear Unmixing of Hyperpsectral Images", Invited Talk, University of Pavia, Pavia, Italy, April, 2012.

"Ground Penetrating Radar and Hyperspectral/LIDAR Image Analysis for Buried and Occluded Object Detection" Invited Talk, Naval Surface Warfare Center, Panama City Beach, Florida, USA, October 2011.

"Soft Computing for Hard Pattern Recognition Problems", Keynote Talk at the IEEE Conf. Fuzzy Systems, Taipei, Taiwan, July 2011.

"Piece-wise Convex Hyperspectral Endmember Distribution Detection", Invited Talk, ECE Department, University of Puerto Rico – Mayaguez, Mayaguez, Puerto Rico, December 2010.

"Pattern Recognition for Humanitarian De-Mining", Presentation as a Member of an Invited Panelist for Panel on Applications of Image and Signal Processing in the Preservation of the Environment, International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR 2002), Quebec City, Quebec, Canada, August 2002.

"Hidden Markov Models for Landmine Detection with Ground Penetrating Radar", Presented to the Research Staff of TNO Physics and Electronics Laboratory, The Hague, The Netherlands, September 2000.

"Soft Computing Techniques for GPR Detection and Fusion", Presented at Joint U. S. / European Research on De-mining Technologies, Sponsored by the European Commission's Joint Research Center, the U. S. Army Electronics Technology and Devices Lab, and the European Research Office, Ispra, Italy, July 2000.

"Introduction to Morphological Image Processing," Short course co-taught with Edward Dougherty at the IS&T Symposium on Electronic Imaging Science and Technology, San Jose, CA, Feb. 10, 1997.

"Applications of Fuzzy Sets in Handwriting Recognition," Presented to the Electronic Imaging Working Group Meeting at the IS&T/SPIE Symposium on Electronic Imaging, San Jose, CA, Jan. 30, 1996.

"A Comparison of Fuzzy Logic and Neural Network Methods for Street Number Location in Handwritten Addresses," Presented to the Bay Area OCR Group at Apple Computer, San Jose, CA, Feb. 1, 1996.

# **FUNDED RESEARCH**

## TOTAL ACADEMIC RESEARCH FUNDING (AUGUST 1991)\$15,384,950

## Research Funding at the University of Florida August 2001-June 2015

# TOTAL UF FUNDING AWARDED AS A PRINCIPAL INVESTIGATOR = **\$10,176,663**

TOTAL UF FUNDING AWARDED AS A CO- INVESTIGATOR = \$774,988

TITLE	SPONSOR	AMOUNT	DATES
Analysis of Ground Penetrating Radar for Humanitarian Demining Principal Investigator	U.S. Army Humanitarian Demining Office through Science Applications International Corp.	\$381,416	11/16/01- 09/10/02
Nonlinear Signal Processing of Ground Penetrating SAR Sensor Data for Land Mine Detection* Principal Investigator	Science and Technology Division of the Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate (subcontract from the University of Missouri)	\$314,972	08/10/01- 09/30/05
Nonlinear Signal Processing of Acoustic Sensor Data for Land Mine Detection* Principal Investigator	Signal Processing of Acoustic Sensor Data for Land Mine Detection*Science and Technology Division of the Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate (subcontract from the University of Missouri)		08/10/01- 09/30/05
Landmine Detection with a Hand-held Mine Detection System	U. S. Army Humanitarian Demining Office	\$146,469	9/26/02-12/31/04
Investigation of Quadrupole Resonance for Landmine Detection	Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate	\$8546	9/25/2002- 9/24/2003
Software Analysis/Algorithm Development for GSTAMIDS Mine Detection Systems (Del. Order 0001)	Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate	\$233,940	9/26/01-12/31/02
Mine Detection Analysis	Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate	\$36,000	9/30/02-12/31/02
Algorithms for Discriminating UXO from non-UXO based on Mathematical Morphology and Fuzzy Sets	ithms for Discriminating UXO from non-UXO based on Mathematical Morphology and Fuzzy Sets Program – Dept. of Defense		5/02-5/03
Land Mine Detection Based on Spectral Signatures Multi-University Research Initiative	Georgia Institute of Technology	\$487,711	9/02-5/08
Analysis of Ground Penetrating Radar for Vehicle Mounted Mine Detection	Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate	\$36,000	9/30/02-12/31/04
Humanitarian Demining with the Wichmann Ground Penetrating Radar	Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate	\$88,568	7/01/03-12/31/04
Ground Tracking for Vehicle Mounted Mine Detection	Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate	\$25,000	10/1/04-9/30/05
Vehicle Mounted Mine Detection with Ground Penetrating Radar	Night Vision and Electronic Sensors Directorate	\$287,415	7/01/03-12/31/04

Pattern Classification and Characterization	Harris Corp.	\$137.029	8/18/2004-
	F·	φ157,025	12/31/2006
Feature-Based Analysis of Ground Penetrating Radar for Landmine	Army Research Office	\$923,145	3/1/2005 -
Detection	-	. ,	2/28/2006
Feature-Based Methods for Landmine Detection with Ground	Army Research Office	\$1,213,303	03/01/2005 -
Penetrating Radar II			08/31/2008
Development of Analysis Methods for Response Spectra	Sandia Nat'l Lab	\$110,800	06/20/2007 -
Measurements			06/30/2008
Optimized Multi-algorithm Systems for Context Based Explosives	National Science	\$370,000	09/01/2007 -
Detection	Foundation		08/31/2010
Feature-Based Methods for Landmine Detection Add-On	Army Research Office	\$1,287,785	06/15/2007 -
			06/14/2010
Multi-Sensor Detection of Obscured and Buried Objects	Army Research Office	\$ 1,978,408	10/01/2008 -
(Switched to J. Wilson PI when I became department chair)			09/30/2011
Multi-Object Detection and Discrimination Algorithms	Army Research Office	\$1,205,666	10/01/2009 -
			09/30/2012
Random Set and Semiparametric Methods for Analyzing Human	University of Missouri	\$335,861	09/15/2010 -
Terrain			12/31/2013
Probabilistic Hyperspectral and LiDAR Fusion	Department of Defense	\$648,906	08/25/2010 -
			08/24/2013

## **FUNDED RESEARCH**

Co-Investigator at the University of Florida August 2001-May 2008 (Page 2)

TITLE	SPONSOR	AMOUNT	DATES
Humanitarian Demining Algorithm Improvement	U.S.Army Humanitarian Demining Office	\$25,000	12/14/2004- 6/14/2005
Software Algorithm Improvements for Hand Held Standoff Mine Detection Systems	U.S.Army Humanitarian Demining Office	\$177,035	8/1/2005- 6/30/2007
Software Algorithm Improvements for Landmine Detection	U.S.Army Humanitarian Demining Office	\$109,463	6/7/2007- 5/8/2008
Classification of widgets based on response spectra measurements	Sandia National Lab	\$132,877	8/14/12008- 8/14/2009
Analysis and Characterization of Response Spectra Measurements	Signalscape, Inc.	\$120,000	6/9/09- 3/31/10
Spatial, Temporal, and Frequency Analysis of Wideband, Ground Penetrating Sensor Data (Switched to J. Wilson PI when I became department chair)	Army Research Office	\$210,613	01/01/13 – 12/31/15
Algorithm and Decision Support Systems	Army Research Office	\$198,399	9/18/2014- 9/17/2017

## FUNDED RESEARCH University of Missouri Totals include all funds awarded Sept. 1 1991- Sept. 1, 2001.

## TOTAL FUNDING CREDITED TO PAUL GADER SINCE SEPT. 1991= \$4,433,299

A summary is provided in the following table on this page and the next page.

TITLE	SPONSOR	%	AMOUNT	DATES
Handwritten Word Recognition I	ERIM	100	\$60,000	12/91 - 8/92
Principal Investigator				
Handwritten Word Recognition II	ERIM	100	\$51,783	9/92 - 393
Principal Investigator				
Handwritten Word Recognition III	ERIM	100	\$32,000	3/93 - 9/93
Principal Investigator				
Pattern Recognition via Fuzzy Morphological Networks	MU Research Board	100	\$48,044	6/93 - 5/94
Principal Investigator				
Computer Vision Research in Automatic Target Detection and Recognition	E&S Corporation	25	\$46,678	1/93 - 10/93
Co-Investigator				
Computer Vision Research in Automatic Target Detection and Recognition	E&S Corporation	25	\$29,995	1/94 - 9/94
Co-Investigator				
Image Algebra Based Local Feature Extraction and Detection of Occluded Vehicles	Eglin AFB	70	\$99,195	3/95 - 3/96
Principal Investigator				
Tanker Recognition in Highway Images and Scene Recognition Investigations	E&S Corporation	40	\$25,000	6/95 - 8/95
Co-Investigator				
Parallel Algorithms for Chromosome Image Segmentation	MU Research Board	50	\$43,360	1/96 - 12/96
Co-Investigator				
Analysis of Bone Marrow Microscopic Images	SEI (formerly	35	\$42,000	7/96 - 9/96
Co-Investigator	E & S Corp)			
Application of Fuzzy Logic to Automatic Target Recognition	Office of Naval	33	\$483,135	1/96 - 12/98
Co-Investigator	Research			
Image Algebra Based Local Feature Extraction and Detection of Occluded Vehicles	Eglin AFB	65	\$196,445	8/96 -8/97
Principal Investigator				
Mine Detection and Neutralization	Army Research	21	\$524,802	1/97-11/99
Co-Investigator	Office			
Recognition Technology for Automatic Target Recognition	Office of Naval	45	\$190,711	4/99-12/00
Co-Investigator	Research			
Automated Bone Marrow Cell Analysis	SEI Corp	35	\$49,781	3/97-6/98
Co-Investigator				

	(D.0.)			
TITLE	SPONSOR	%	AMOUNT	DATES
Automatic Land Mine Detection	Geo-Centers Inc.	70	\$138,075	12/97-4/99
Principal Investigator				
Classification of Unexploded Ordnance Signatures	Geo-Centers Inc.	90	\$30,011	8/98-12/98
Principal Investigator				
Interactive Handwritten Database Query Research	NSF	100	\$149,284	9/98-12/00
Principal Investigator				
Interactive Handwritten Database Query Research Supplement		100	\$6,250	8/99-12/00
Research Experience for Undergraduates	NSF			
Principal Investigator				
Improved Land Mine Detection for HSTAMIDS	Night Vision and	70	\$136,850	4/99-3/00
Principal Investigator	Electronic Sensors Directorate			
Automated Concrete Evaluation System	Missouri	10	\$31.739	7/99-6/00
Validation and Pathology Detection and Resolution Phase I	Department of	_		
Co-Investigator	Transportation			
Extension of Improved Land Mine Detection for HSTAMIDS	Night Vision and	50	\$22,339	4/00-5/00
Principal Investigator	Electronic Sensors		+	
	Directorate			
Support Services for the Mine Hunter/Killer ATD	Night Vision and	25	\$24,669	3/00-8/00
Co-Investigator	Directorate			
Mine Detection and Neutralization	Army Research	60	\$292,000	12/99-11/00
Principal Investigator	Office			
GSTAMIDS GPR Algorithm Analysis	Night Vision and	100	\$24,876	5/18/00 - 8/18/00
Principal Investigator	Electronic Sensors			
	Directorate		1.00.000	
Hidden Markov Models for Sensor Fusion of EMI and GPR	Army Research	70	\$50,000	6/1/00 - 5/31/01
Principal Investigator	Office			
Improved Land Mine Detection for HSTAMIDS – Phase II	Night Vision and	50	\$88,910	6/1/00 - 11/30/00
Principal Investigator	Directorate			
Mine Detection Analysis Support –Delivery Order 2	Night Vision and	100	\$74,999	8/19/00-12/31/00
GSTAMIDS GPR Algorithm Analysis	Electronic Sensors			
Principal Investigator	Directorate			
*Nonlinear Signal Processing of Ground Penetrating SAR Sensor Data	Night Vision and	60	\$562,585	09/01/00-8/31/03
for Land Mine Detection	Electronic Sensors		• •	
Principal Investigator	Directorate			
*Nonlinear Signal Processing of Acoustic Sensor Data for Land Mine	Night Vision and	75	\$877,783	09/01/00-08/31/03
Detection	Electronic Sensors			
Principal Investigator	Directorate			

# FUNDED RESEARCH at the University of Missouri (Page 2)

\* Note that these projects were originally awarded at the University of Missouri and moved to Florida with Dr. Gader. Thus, they should not be counted twice when counting the total funding at both schools.

## **TEACHING**

#### Ph.D. Dissertations Supervised (21)

- 2014 Normalized Maximum Likelihood on Variable Length Sequence Datasets by Joshua Horton
- 2014 Bayesian Hyperspectral Unmixing and Endmember Detection with MultiVariate Beta Distributions by Dmitri Dranishnikov
- 2013 Context-Dependent Detection in Hyperspectral Imagery by Taylor Glenn
- 2011 Endmember And Proportion Estimation Using Physics-Based Macroscopic And Microscopic Mixture Models by Ryan Close
- 2011 Context-Based Classification Via Data-Dependent Mixtures Of Logistic And Hidden Markov Model Classifiers by Seniha Esen Yuksel
- 2010 Fast Physics-Based Methods for Wideband Electromagnetic Induction Data Analysis by G. Ramachandran
- 2009 Robust Kernel Methods in Context-dependent Fusion by G. Heo
- 2009 Automatic Feature Learning and Parameter Estimation for Hidden Markov Models Using MCE and Gibbs Sampling by Xuping Zhang
- 2009 Optimized Dictionary Design and Classification Using the Matching Pursuits Dissimilarity Measure by Raazia Mazhar
- 2008 Hyperspectral Endmember Detection and Band Selection Using Bayesian Methods by Alina Zare
- 2008 Random Set Framework for Context-Based Classification by J. Bolton
- 2008 Information Fusion and Sparsity Promotion using Choquet Integrals by Andres Mendez-Vazquez.
- 2007 Piecewise Linear Lattice Based Associative Memories by J. McElroy.
- 2003 New Sequence Processing Algorithms using Hidden Markov Models by M. Popescu.
- 2000 Choquet Integral Based Morphological Operators with Applications to Object Detection and Information Fusion by A. K. Hocaoglu.
- 2000 Word Level Training of Handwritten Word Recognition Systems by W-T. Chen.
- 2000 Morphological Granulometric Estimation with Random Primitives and Applications to Blood Cell Counting by N. Theera-Umpon.

1999 Improving Shared-Weight Neural Networks Generalization Using Regularization Theory and Entropy Maximization by M. Khabou.

1995 Handwritten Word Recognition using Generalized Hidden Markov Models by M. Mohamed.

- 1995 Nonlinear Correlation Filter and Morphology Neural Networks for Image Pattern and Automatic Target Recognition by Y. Won.
- 1995 Hybrid Fuzzy Neural Systems for Robust Handwritten Word Recognition by J.-H. Chiang.

#### M.S. Theses Supervised (13)

- 2007 A Study of Joint Classifier and Feature Optimization Theory and Analysis by F. Mao
- 2003 Integration of Ordered Weighted Averaging Operators with Feed-forward Neural Networks for Optimal Feature Subset Selection and Pattern Classification by R. Grandhi
- 2001 Radial Basis Function Networks and Outlier Inputs in Handwriting Recognition Systems by D. Viragh
- 1999 Applications of Hidden Markov Models to Landmine Detection by M. Mystkowski
- 1997 Analysis of Ground Penetrating Radar Data for Landmine Detection by H. Liu.
- 1997An Automated Karyotyping System by M. Popescu.
- 1996Separation of Touching Chromosomes Using Morphological Image Processing by K. Hamacher.
- 1996Ordinary Morphology Neural Networks for Automatic Target Recognition by H-R. Ryoo.
- 1995 Fuzzy Integral Match Functions for Handwritten Word Recognition by Q. Hsu.
- 1995 Chromosome Karyotyping using a Neural Network Classifier and Transportation Algorithm by H. Nair.
- 1993A Fuzzy Rule-Based System for Locating Street Numbers by J. Cai.
- 1993 Automated Feature Generation for Handwritten Digit Recognition by Neural Networks by M. Khabou.
- 1992 Segmentation of Handwritten ZIP Codes by D.-H. Kim.

#### Current Ph.D. students at the University of Florida

Leila Kalantari, Ron Fick, Yuan Zhang (~30%), Troy Kling

#### **Post-Doctoral Associates Supervised**

- 1) Dr. H. Frigui (Dec 97 Aug 98) (University of Missouri)
- 2) Dr Brijesh Verma (Jan 99 Nov 99) (University of Missouri)
- 3) Dr. Jinhui Liu (Jan 99 December 2000) (University of Missouri)
- 4) Dr. Miroslaw Mystkowsky (Dec 99 Aug 01) (University of Missouri)
- 5) Dr. Nipon Theera-Umpon (May 00 May 01) (University of Missouri)
- 6) Dr. Guoqing Liu (joint with Dr. Li of ECE) (Oct. 01 Aug 02) (University of Florida)
- 7) Dr. Ali Koksal Hocaoglu (Fall 01 August 04) (University of Missouri and University of Florida)
- 8) Dr. Wen-Hsiung Lee (Spring 02 Aug 06) (University of Florida)
- 9) Dr. Alina Zare (January 2009 August 2010) (University of Florida)
- 10) Dr. Jeremy Bolton (January 2009 2012 (University of Florida)
- 11) Dr. Rob Heylon (Oct. 2012 April 2013) (University of Florida)
- 12) Dr. Hamdi Jenzri (August 2014 December 2014) (University of Florida)

#### COURSES TAUGHT AT THE UNIVERSITY OF MISSOURI

- CECS 476: Pattern Recognition (Graduate Course)
- ECE 471: Neural Network Based Computing Systems (Graduate Course)
- CS 425: Artificial Intelligence II (Graduate Course)
- ECE 474: Artificial Intelligence (Graduate Course)
- ECE 458: Introduction to Modeling and Management of Uncertainty (Graduate Course)
- ECE 401: Image Algebra and Morphological Image Processing (Graduate Course)
- ECE 365: Introduction to Digital Image Processing (Senior Lab Course)
- ECE 227: Algorithms and Software Design with the C Language (Junior Course)
- ENGR 20: Introduction to Computer Programming with the PASCAL Language (Freshman Course)

#### COURSES TAUGHT / DEVELOPED AT THE UNIVERSITY OF FLORIDA

- CAP 6617 Advanced Machine Learning (Graduate Course) (I developed into regular course)
- CAP 6615 Neural Networks for Computing (Graduate Course)
- CAP 6610: Machine Learning (Graduate Course)
- CAP 4621: Artificial Intelligence (Senior Course)
- CAP 4410: Digital Image Processing (Senior Course)
- COT 3100: Applied Discrete Structures (Junior Course)
- CIS 6930: Fuzzy Sets and Fuzzy Logic (Graduate Special Topics)
- CIS 6930: Mathematics for Intelligent Systems (Grad Special Topics) (I developed into regular course)
- CIS 6930 Hidden Markov Models (Graduate Special Topics Course)
- CIS 6930 Subsurface Sensing Algorithms (Graduate Special Topics Course)
- CIS 6930 Elements of Statistical Learning (Graduate Special Topics Course)
- CIS 4930 Introduction to Computational Intelligence (Undergraduate Special Topics Course)
- CIS 6930/4930 Hyperspectral Image Analysis (Graduate / Undergraduate Special Topics Course)

## **National / International SERVICE**

#### Panels

Pattern Recognition for Humanitarian Demining, ICPR Panel, (2002).

Invited serve White House Science panel on Evaluation of New Technologies for Humanitarian Demining, (2002).

Member of United States Army Hand-held Standoff Mine Detection System Red Team, (1998-1999).

NSF Panel, Interactive Systems Division, (Gary Strong, Program Director), (1996).

#### Memberships

Fellow International Institute of Electrical and Electronics Engineers (IEEE) Member Society of Photo-Optical and Instrumentation Engineers (SPIE)

#### **International Committees**

IEEE Society/Technical Council Fellow Evaluation Committee, 2011

#### Honors

University of Florida Research Foundation Professor

Outstanding Junior Faculty Research Award, University of Missouri, College of Engineering, March 1996.

Technical Director of Army Research Office Multi-University Research Initiative on Humanitarian De-Mining. (University of Missouri, University of Kansas, and Carnegie Mellon University), (1999-2002).

Best Paper Award, IEEE Transactions Fuzzy Systems, 2000.

#### **Associate Editor**

IEEE Geoscience and Remote Sensing Letters (2009 – 2013) IEEE Transactions Fuzzy Systems (2004-2007) Journal of Mathematical Imaging and Vision Journal of Electronic Imaging (1996-1999)

#### **Journal Guest Editor**

IEEE Signal Processing Magazine, Hyperspectral Signal and Image Processing, 2012-13 IEEE Transactions on Fuzzy Systems, Special Issue on Recognition Technology, February 2001. Journal of Mathematical Imaging and Vision, September 1992.

#### **Conference** Chair

SPIE Conference on Image Algebra and Morphological Image Processing (1990-1994) IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing: Evolution in Remote Sensing (2013).

#### Area/Theme Chair

Landmine and Unexploded Ordnance Detection, IEEE Int'l Conference Geo-science and Remote Sensing (2010) Landmine and Unexploded Ordnance Detection, IEEE Int'l Conference Geo-science and Remote Sensing (2008) Pattern Recognition and Image Processing, IEEE Int'l Conference Neural Networks, (1997). Pattern Recognition and Clustering Area, IEEE Int'l Conference Fuzzy Systems, (1998).

#### **Keynote Speaker**

IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems, Taipei, Taiwan (2011) Robotics Science and Systems, Sydney, Australia, (2012)

#### **Session Chair**

IEEE World Congress on Computational Intelligence, Special Session on AGOPs in Practice, (2008) IEEE Int'l Conference Geo-science and Remote Sensing, Special Session Subsurface Sensing, (2008) International Workshop on Frontiers of Handwriting Recognition, (September 2000) Detection & Remediation Technologies for Mines and Minelike Targets (2000-2009) IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems (1998, 2003) Fuzzy Sets in Handwriting Recognition, NAFIPS '96 (June 1996) IEEE Conference on Systems, Man, and Cybernetics (October 1995)

#### **Program Committee**

IEEE Workshop on Hyperspectral Image and Signal Processing:Evolution in Remote Sensing, (2011-2012) IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems (1998, 2001, 2003, 2005, 2008) IEEE International Conference on Geo-science and Remote Sensing (2004, 2008, 2010, 2013) International Workshop on Frontiers of Handwriting Recognition, (2000, 2006) IEEE Workshop Computer Vision Beyond the Visible Spectrum (1999-2001) International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR) (1998, 2006) SPIE Conference on Nonlinear Imaging (1996-1998) NAFIPS (1996, 2001, 2002)

#### **Organizing Committee**

IEEE World Congress on Computational Intelligence (2010)

#### **Paper Reviewer**

**IEEE** Computer **IEEE** Geoscience and Remote Sensing Letters IEEE International Conference on Fuzzy Systems (FUZZ-IEEE) **IEEE Sensors** IEEE Transactions on Pattern Analysis and Machine Intelligence **IEEE** Transactions on Fuzzy Systems IEEE Transactions on Image Processing IEEE Transactions on Knowledge and Data Engineering **IEEE** Transactions on Signal Processing IEEE Transactions on Antennas and Propagation IEEE Transactions on Geoscience and Remote Sensing IEEE Transactions on Systems, Man, and Cybernetics IEEE World Congress on Computational Intelligence (WCCI) IEEE Workshop Hyperspectral Image & Signal Analysis... (WHISPERS) Fuzzy Sets and Systems Journal of Information Fusion Journal of Information Science International Conference on Pattern Recognition (ICPR) International Conference Neural Networks (ICNN) International Conference on Frontiers of Handwriting Recognition (ICFHR) International Workshop on Frontiers of Handwriting Recognition (IWFHR) ISPRS Journal of Photogrammetry and Remote Sensing

Journal of Real-Time Imaging Journal of Mathematical Imaging and Vision Journal of Electronic Imaging Pattern Recognition Letters Pattern Recognition Signal Processing